SPORTS AUTHORITY OF INDIA JAWAHARLAL NEHRU STADIUM COMPLEX, GATE NO.10, LODHI ROAD, NEW DELHI-110003

Telephone: +91-11 - 24362652, 24368393, 24368389

Website: https://sportsauthorityofindia.nic.in/ https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app

E-mail: es-sai@gov.in

Bidding Document

for

Procurement of SIUS AG make Automatic Electronic Target Firing, Scoring, Data Acquisition & Ranking System Conforming to ISSF PHASE III Approved Regulations through Proprietary Article Certificate

Ref: IFB No: 01-20001(27)/1/2024-HO - ES Division

Sports Authority of India (SAI)
Gate No 10, JN Stadium New Delhi 110003

INDEX

CONTENTS

SECTION-I- INVITATION FOR BID (IFB)	3
PART-1 - BIDDING PROCEDURE	4
SECTION - II - INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS (ITB)	5
SECTION– III -QUALIFICATION CRITERIA	15
SECTION – IV-(A) BID SUBMISSION FORM	16
SECTION – IV -(B) PRICE SCHEDULE	17
(I) PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS AVAILABLE IN INDIA IN RUPEES	17
(II) PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS TO BE IMPORTED FROM ABROAD	19
(III) PRICE SCHEDULE FOR COMPREHENSIVE ANNUAL MAINTENANCE(CAMC)	22
SECTION – IV-(C)- BANK GUARANTEE FORM FOR BID SECURITY	24
SECTION –IV-(D) -MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORISATION FORM	25
SECTION – V- SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS	28
SECTION – VI- TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS	31
PART-3- CONTRACT	44
SECTION – VII- GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC)	45
SECTION – VIII (A)-(I)- CONTRACT AGREEMENT	58
SECTION – VIII (A)- (II)- CONTRACT AGREEMENT SPORTS AUTHORITY OFINDIA	59
SECTION – VIII- (B)-BANK GUARANTEE FORM FOR PERFORMANCE SECURITY	61
SECTION – VIII- (C) - INSPECTION & ACCEPTANCE CERTIFICATE	62
SECTION – VIII- (D) - Format for MII declaration	63
SECTION – VIII- (E) - Format for Self Declaration regarding Restriction under Rule 144 (XI) of GFR 2017 (Land Border Sharing) (to be printed in letter head)	64
SECTION – VIII- (F) - INSTRUCTIONS FOR ONLINE BID SUBMISSION	65

SECTION-I- INVITATION FOR BID (IFB)

SPORTS AUTHORITY OF INDIA JAWAHARLAL NEHRU STADIUM COMPLEX, GATE NO.10, LODHI ROAD, NEW DELHI-110003

Telephone: +91–11 – 24362652, 24368393, 24368389

Website: https://sportsauthorityofindia.nic.in/ <a href="http

E-mail: es-sai@gov.in

Bid Reference: 01-20001(27)/1/2024-HO - ES Division

INVITATION FOR BID (IFB)

1. Sports Authority of India, for and on behalf of the Director General, Sports Authority of India invites sealed Bid for supply of following Goods:

S.	Name of Equipment/Items	Qty.	Amount of Bid Security/EMD in Rs. (or				
No.			equivalent Foreign Currencies)				
1	10M-SIUS AG TARGET	80 Units	61,00,000 (Sixty one lakhs only).				
1	SYSTEMS		Hard copy of the Bid Security be submitted to the following address on or before the last date and				
2	25 M-SIUS AG TARGET SYSTEMS	60 Units	time of submission of Bid:				
			Dy. Director (ES Division), Sports Authority				
	50 M- SIUS AG TARGET	80 Units	of India, Jawaharlal Nehru Stadium Complex,				
3	SYSTEMS		Gate No10, Lodhi Road, New Delhi — 110003 (India)				

2. BID SCHEDULE & DATA SHEET

Date of Publication	09.12.2024
Bid submission end date and time	19.12.2024 till 14:00 Hrs
Bid Validity Period	75 Days
Mode of Submission	Online mode through CPP Portal
Opening of Technical Bid date and time	20.12.2024 at 14:30 hrs.
Method of Procurement	PAC (M/s. Sius AG, Lmlanghag 1, CH-
	8307, Effretikon, Switzerland)
E-mail for all correspondence	es-sai@gov.in

Dy. Director (ES Division)

For and on behalf of
Director General, SAI

To:-

M/s. Sius AG, Lmlanghag 1, CH-8307, Effretikon, Switzerland

PART-1 - BIDDING PROCEDURE

SECTION - II - INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS (ITB)

SECTION	- II - INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS (ITB)	4
1.	Introduction	(
2.	Language of Bid	(
3.	Content of Bidding Documents	•
4.	Amendments to Bidding Documents	•
5.	Clarification of Bidding Documents	•
6.	Documents Comprising the Bid	•
7.	Bid Currencies	8
8.	Bid Prices	8
9.	Firm Price	10
10.	Alternative Bid-NA	10
11.	Documents Establishing Bidder's Eligibility and Qualifications	10
12.	Bid Security	10
13.	Bid Validity	1:
14.	Signing and Sealing of Bid	1:
15.	Submission of Bid	1:
16.	Late Bid: Not Applicable. Error!	Bookmark not defined
17.	Opening of Bids	12
18.	Preliminary Scrutiny of Bid	13
19.	Qualification Criteria – "Deleted"	13
20.	Conversion of Bid currencies to Indian Rupees	13
21.	Evaluation for total requirement	13
22.	Comparison of Bids and Award Criteria "NOT APPLICABLE"	13
23.	Purchaser's Right to accept any Bid and to reject any or all Bids	13
24.	Variation of Quantities at the Time of Award/ Currency of Contract	13
25.	Notification of Award	13
26.	Issue of Contract	14
27.	Non-receipt of Performance Security and Contract by the Purchaser	14
28.	Corrupt or Fraudulent Practices	14

SECTION - II

INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDER (ITB)

A. PREAMBLE

1. Introduction

- 1.1. The Purchaser/SAI has issued these Bidding Documents for purchase of goods and related services as mentioned in Section V "Schedule of Requirements", which also indicates, interalia, the required delivery schedule, terms and place of delivery.
- 1.2. This section (Section II "Instruction to Bidder") provides the relevant information as well as instructions to assist the prospective Bidder in preparation and submission of Bids. It also includes the mode and procedure to be adopted by the Purchaser for receipt and opening as well as scrutiny and evaluation of Bid and subsequent placement of contract.
- 1.3. The Bidders can download this RFP from the website: https://sportsauthorityofindia.nic.in & CPP Portal website: https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app. Subsequently, bid has to be prepared and submitted ONLINE ONLY as per the Bid Schedule as more particularly specified in Section I of this RFP. **Definitions and Abbreviations:** The following definitions and abbreviations, which have been used in these documents shall have the meanings as indicated below:
- 1.4.1. "Purchaser" means the organisation purchasing goods/services as incorporated in this document i.e., Sports Authority of India (SAI).
- 1.4.2. "Bid" (including the term 'tender', 'offer', 'quotation' or 'proposal' in certain contexts) means an offer-to-offer services in accordance with the terms and conditions set out in this RFP.
- 1.4.3. "Agency", "Firm", "Company", "Bidder", "Consultant", "Service Provider" means any registered entity or person or associations of persons who submit their proposals for providing Services in accordance with this RFP.
- 1.4.4. "Notification of Award" or "NOA" means the letter issued by SAI to the Successful Bidder to undertake and execute the project in conformity with the terms and conditions set forth in the RFP and any subsequent amendments thereof.
- 1.4.5. "Contract" means the written agreement entered between the purchaser and the supplier, together with all the documents mentioned therein and including all attachments, annexure etc., therein.
- 1.4.6. "Party" means the Client or the Bidder, as the case may be, and "Parties" means both of them.
- 1.4.7. "RFP" means this Request for Proposal issued by Sports Authority of India for the purpose as mentioned in this document.
- 1.4.8. "Performance Security" means monetary or financial guarantee to be furnished by the successful bidder for due performance of the contract placed on it. Performance Security is also known as interest free Security Deposit.
- 1.5. The Bidders participating for the first time for e-Tenders on e-Tendering portal will have to complete Online Registration Process on the e-Tendering portal as mentioned in <u>Section VIII (F)</u>. This section also mentions the guidelines for submission of bids
- 1.6. Before formulating the Bid and submitting the same to the purchaser, the Bidder should read and examine all the terms, conditions, instructions etc. contained in the Bidding Documents. Failure to provide and/or comply with the required information, instructions etc. incorporated in these Bidding Documents may result in rejection of its Bid.

2. Language of Bid

2.1. The Bid submitted by the Bidder and all subsequent correspondence and documents relating to the Bid exchanged between the Bidder and the purchaser, shall be written in the English language. However, the language of any printed literature furnished by the Bidder in connection with its Bid may be written in any other language provided the same is accompanied by an English translation and, for purposes of interpretation of the Bid, the English translation shall prevail.

3. Content of Bidding Documents

- 3.1. In addition to Section I "Invitation for Bid" (IFB), the Bidding Documents include:
 - ➤ Section II Instructions to Bidders (ITB)
 - ➤ Section III NA
 - ➤ Section IV Bidding Form
 - ➤ Section V Schedule of Requirements (SOR)
 - ➤ Section VI Technical Specifications
 - ➤ Section VII General Conditions of Contract (GCC)
 - ➤ Section VIII Contract Forms

4. Amendments to Bidding Documents

4.1. At any time prior to the deadline for submission of Bid, the Purchaser may, for any reason deemed fit, modify the Bidding Documents by issuing suitable amendment(s) to it.

5. Clarification of Bidding Documents

5.1. A Bidder requiring any clarification or elucidation on any issue of the Bidding Documents may take up the same with the Purchaser in writing. The Purchaser will respond in writing to such request provided the same is received by the Purchaser not later than fifteen days prior to the prescribed original date of submission of Bid.

C. PREPARATION OF BIDS

6. Documents Comprising the Bid

6.1. The Bid is being invited on Single Bid System with both Technical & Financial Bid to be opened together for evaluation of technically & commercial responsiveness of the offer. Bid shall comprise the following:

Technical Bid:

- a) Scanned copy of Bid Security (Original copy to be submitted on or before the last date and time of submission of bid to the office of Dy. Director (ES), Room No. 115, SAI HQ, Sports Authority of India, Near Gate No. 10, Jawaharlal Nehru Stadium).
- b) Scanned copy of Bid Submission Form as per section IV (A) and Power of Attorney in favour of signatory of Bidding Documents.
- c) Bidder/ Agent who quotes for goods manufactured by other manufacturer shall furnish scanned copy of Manufacturer's Authorisation Form from manufacturer/authorised distributor of quoted goods, as per Section IV (D) (copy of authorisation to be enclosed).
- d) Scanned copy of Technical Specifications of quoted goods along with relevant documents like Technical Data, Literature, Corrigendum Drawing etc. and clause-by-clause commentary on the technical specifications the Bid Document (Section-VI) vis-a-vis of quoted goods, clearly stating compliance or any variation.
- e) Scanned copy of PAN/ TAN Registration No.
- f) Scanned copy of GST Registration No.
- g) Scanned copy of Certificate/Undertaking indicating that the rates quoted for supply of said Items/Items by the firm are not higher than the rate of the item supplied by the firm in any other Government Organisation/Institutions/PSU etc.
- h) Bidder should not stand debarred/blacklisted by any Central/State Government sector/ Public Sector Units/ Autonomous bodies/ Public Sector Banks/ Statutory bodies due to corrupt, fraudulent or any other unethical business practices as on date of bid submission.
- i) Price Schedule(s) as per Form in Section-IV (B) filled up with all the details including Make, Model etc. of the goods offered.
- j) Declaration as per New GFR Clause, 144 (xi) 'I have read the clause regarding restrictions on procurement from a bidder of a country which shares a land border with India; I certify that this bidder

is not from such a country or, if from such a country, has been registered with the Competent Authority. I hereby certify that this bidder fulfils all requirements in this regard and is eligible to be considered. [Where applicable, evidence of valid registration by the Competent Authority shall be attached.]". The format of the same is given at **Section VIII (E)**

- k) Declaration for Local content: Bidder should be either Class I Local Supplier or Class II Local Supplier, as only Class I Local Supplier or Class II Local Supplier will be eligible to bid in this IFB.(As per 3 (b) of DPIIT order dated 16.09.2020). The certificate should be from the statutory auditor or cost auditor of the company (in the case of companies) or from a practising cost accountant or practising chartered accountant (in respect of suppliers other than companies) giving the percentage of local content. The format of the same is given at Section VIII (D)
- 1) Proforma invoice from OEM with price.
- 6.2. It is the responsibility of Bidder to go through the Bidding Document to ensure furnishing of all required documents in addition to above, if any.
- 6.3. All pages of the Bid should be page numbered and indexed.
- 6.4. The authorized signatory of the Bidder must sign the Bid duly stamped at appropriate places and initial all the remaining pages of the Bid.
- 6.5. A Bidder, who does not fulfil any of the above requirements and/or gives evasive information/reply against any such requirement, shall be liable to be ignored and rejected.

7. Bid Currencies

- 7.1. The Bidder supplying indigenous goods or already imported goods shall quote only in Indian Rupees.
- 7.2. For goods offered from abroad, prices shall be quoted in any freely convertible currency say US Dollar, Euro, GBP, Yen etc. As regards price(s) for allied services, if any required with the goods, the same shall be quoted in Indian Rupees, only if such services are to be performed /undertaken in India. Commission for Indian Agent, if any and if payable shall be indicated in the space provided for in the Price Schedule and will be payable in Indian Rupees only.

8. Bid Prices

- 8.1. The Bidder shall indicate on the Price Schedule provided under Section IV (B) all the specified components of prices shown therein. All the columns shown in the price schedule should be filled up as required. If any column does not apply to a Bidder, same should be clarified as "NA" (means Not Applicable) by the Bidder.
- 8.2. The bidder shall be required to quote for all items along with quantity indicated in the Schedule.
- 8.3. The quoted prices for goods offered for domestic goods or goods of foreign origin located within India shall be quoted in the Price Schedule given under Section IV (B) (I). The quoted prices for goods to be imported from abroad, shall be quoted in the Price Schedule given under Section IV (B) (II).
- 8.4. While filling up the columns of the Price Schedule, the following aspects should be noted for compliance:
 - 8.4.1. For domestic goods or goods of foreign origin located within India, the prices under column 5 in the corresponding Price Schedule in at section IV (B) (I) shall be entered separately in the following manner:

Column 5(a): The price of the goods, quoted ex-factory/ ex-showroom/ ex-warehouse/ off-the-shelf, as applicable, including all taxes and duties like GST CENVAT, Custom Duty, Excise Duty etc. already paid or payable on the components and raw material used in the manufacture or assembly of the goods quoted ex-factory etc. or on the previously imported goods of foreign origin quoted ex-showroom etc;

Column 5(b &c): Any GST (% and corresponding value), which will be payable on the goods in India if the contract is awarded;

Column 5(d): Sum of the above two (5 (a)+5(c)) and will be the onsite price of the item(s) quoted.

8.4.2. For goods offered from abroad, the prices in the corresponding Price Schedule (IV (B) (II)) shall be entered separately in the following manner:

Column (e): The price of goods quoted FOB/FCA at port/airport of loading as indicated in the Schedule of Requirements. (inclusive of Indian agency Commission)

Column (f): The price for Freight, Insurance, etc. till named port of destination for goods quoted indicated in the Schedule of Requirements.

Column (g): The CIP price of goods quoted CIP at port/airport of entry in India as indicated in the Schedule of Requirements and Price Schedule;

Column (h): The charges for Custom clearance and handling; (Custom duty will be exempted as mentioned above)

Column (i): The charges for Loading/Unloading, Inland transportation, Insurance and other local costs, Incidental cost to delivery of the goods from the port of entry in India to Purchaser Site, as specified in the Schedule of Requirements and Price Schedule;

Column (l): IGST % as applicable as for quoted Item during Custom clearance as per HSN code of the item.

The Customs Duty Exemption Certificate (CDEC) for imported sports goods/equipment as per Performa Invoice submitted in the tender will be provided by Sports Authority of India as per Govt. Of India Notification No. 146/94-Customs dated 13.07.1994 read with Notification No. 5/2010-Customs dated 19.01.2010, amended from time to time.

8.5. Additional information and instruction on Duties and Taxes

8.5.1. If the Bidder desires to ask for Excise Duty, GST/ Sales Tax/CST / VAT/ CENVAT, Custom Duty, Service Tax, Works Contract Tax etc. to be paid extra, the same must be specifically stated. In the absence of any such stipulation the price will be taken inclusive of such duties and taxes and no claim for the same will be entertained later. Only statutory variations on finished product taking place after Bid submission shall be allowed to the extent of actual quantum paid by the supplier.

8.5.2. Octroi Duty and Local Duties & Taxes

Normally, goods to be supplied to government departments against government contracts are exempted from levy of town duty, Octroi duty, terminal tax and other levies of local bodies. However, on some occasions, the local bodies (like town body, municipal body etc.) as per their regulations allow such exemptions only on production of certificate to this effect from the concerned government department. Keeping this in view, the supplier shall ensure that the stores to be supplied by the supplier against the contract placed by the Purchaser are exempted from levy of any such duty or tax and, wherever necessary, obtain the exemption certificate from the purchaser.

However, if a local body still insists upon payment of such local duties and taxes, the same should be paid by the supplier to the local body to avoid delay in supplies and possible demurrage charges and obtain a receipt for the same. The supplier should forward the receipt obtained for such payment to the Purchaser to enable the Purchaser reimburse the supplier and take other necessary action in the matter.

8.5.3. Customs Duty

Whole of the duty of custom and whole of the additional duty of sports goods, sports equipment, sports requisites are exempted as per custom notification No. 146/94 -Customs dated 13.07.1994 and as amended by Notification No. 146/94-Cus., dated 13.7.1994 as amended by Notification No. 101/95-Cus., dated 26.5.1995; No. 132/95-Cus., dated 28.8.1995, No. 48/96-Cus., dated 23.7.1996, No. 24/2002 dated 01.03.2002 and No. 88/2002-Cus dated 28.8.2002 and No. 5/2010-Cus., dated 19.01.2010. Any subsequent amendment may also be considered. Accordingly, Custom Duty Exemption Certificate (CDEC) applicable on CIF on goods to be imported will be provided by Sports Authority of India.

8.6. Unless otherwise specifically indicated in this Bidding Document, the terms FCA, FOB, CIF, CIP, DDP etc., shall be governed by the current edition of International Commercial Terms (INCOTERMS), published by the International Chamber of Commerce, Paris.

8.7. The need for indication of all such price components by the Bidders, as required in this clause (viz., ITB clause 8) is for the purpose of comparison of the Bids by the Purchaser and will no way restrict the purchaser's right to award the contract on the selected Bidder on any of the terms offered.

9. Firm Price

- 9.1. The prices quoted by the Bidder shall remain firm and fixed during the currency of the contract and not subject to variation on any account.
- 9.2. However, as regards taxes and duties, if any, chargeable on the goods and payable, the conditions stipulated in ITB Clause 8 will apply.

10. Alternative Bid-NA

11. Documents Establishing Bidder's Eligibility and Qualifications

- 11.1. Pursuant to ITB clause 6, the Bidder shall furnish, as part of its Bid, relevant details and documents establishing its qualifications to perform the contract if its Bid is accepted.
- 11.2. The documentary evidence needed to establish the Bidder's qualifications shall fulfil the following requirements:
 - a) In case the Bidder offers to supply goods, which are manufactured by some other firm, the Bidder has been duly authorised by the goods manufacturer to quote for and supply the goods to the purchaser. The Bidder shall submit the manufacturer's authorization letter to this effect as per the standard form provided under Section IV-A in this document.
 - b) The Bidder and manufacturer meet the qualification criteria incorporated in the Section III.

12. Bid Security / Earnest Money Deposit

- 12.1. The bidder shall furnish Bid Security for an amount of Rs. 61,00,000 (Rupees Sixty One Lakhs Only). The Bid Security is required to protect the Purchaser against the risk of the bidder's unwarranted conduct. Non-submission of Bid Security will be considered as major deviation and bid will not be considered.
- 12.2. In case, as per notification of Government of India, the bidder falls in the category of exemption of Bid Security, it should furnish the relevant notification along with required documents like valid Registration Certificate etc. The bidder seeking EMD exemption, must submit the valid supporting document for the relevant category as along with the bid. Under MSE category, only manufacturers for goods and Service Providers for Services are eligible for exemption from EMD. Traders/resellers/distributors/authorized agents will not be considered for availing benefits under PP Policy 2012 for MSEs.
- 12.3. The Bid Security shall be furnished in one of the following forms:
 - a) Account Payee Demand Draft
 - b) Fixed Deposit Receipt
 - c) Banker's cheque / Pay Order
 - d) Bank Guarantee (including e-BG) from any of the commercial banks (as per the format at Section IV(C)),
 - e) NEFT transfer to "SECRETARY, SAI". Union Bank of India Account No: 108510011000101, IFSC No. UBIN0810851. (Bidder has to upload challan/proof along with Bid).
 - f) Valid Insurance Surety Bonds
- 12.4. The Demand Draft, Fixed Deposit Receipt, Banker's Cheque, Insurance Surety Bonds or Bank Guarantee shall be drawn on any Commercial Bank in India, in favour of the "Secretary, Sports Authority

- of India", payable at New Delhi. In case of Bank Guarantee, the same is to be obtained from any commercial bank in India as per the format specified under Section-IV (C) of the Bid Document.
- 12.5. The Bid Security shall be valid for a period of forty-five (45) days beyond the validity period of the bid. The Bid Security shall be valid for 225 days from the date of opening of the Technical Bid.
- 12.6. Earnest Money is required to protect the purchaser against the risk of the bidder's conduct, which would warrant the forfeiture of the EMD. Earnest money of a bidder will be forfeited, if the bidder withdraws or amends its tender or impairs or derogates from the tender in any respect within the period of validity of its tender or if it comes to notice that the information/documents furnished in its tender is incorrect, false, misleading or forged without prejudice to other rights of the purchaser. The successful bidder's earnest money will be forfeited without prejudice to other rights of Purchaser if it fails to furnish the required performance security within the specified period.
- 12.7. Bid Security of a bidder will be forfeited, if the bidder withdraws or amends its bid or impairs or derogates from the bid or is breach of any condition of the tender documents in any respect within the period of validity of its bid without prejudice to other rights of the Purchaser. Further, if successful bidder fails to furnish the required Performance Security and sign the contract / agreement within the period as specified by SAI in the Letter of Intent/ Notification of Award (NoA), its Bid Security/EMD will be forfeited.
- 12.8. Return of Bid Security/EMD: Bid security should be released to unsuccessful bidders once the contract has been signed with the winning consultant at the earliest after expiry of final bid validity and latest on or before the 30th day after the award of the contract. However, in case of two packet or two stage bidding Bid securities of unsuccessful bidders during first stage i.e. technical evaluation etc should be returned within 30 days of declaration of result of first stage i.e. technical evaluation etc. EMD of the successful bidder should be returned after receipt of performance security as called for in the contract

13. Bid Validity

- 13.1. The Bid shall remain valid for acceptance for a period of 180 days (One Hundred Eighty days) after the date of Bid opening prescribed in the Bidding Document. Any Bid valid for a shorter period shall be treated as unresponsive and rejected.
- 13.2. In exceptional cases, the Bidders may be requested by the Purchaser to extend the validity of their Bids up to a specified period. The Bidders, who agree to extend the Bid validity, are to extend the same without any change or modification of their original Bid.
- 13.3. In case the day up to which the Bids are to remain valid falls on or subsequently declared a holiday or closed day for the purchaser, the Bid validity shall automatically be extended up to the next working day.

14. Signing and Sealing of Bid

- 14.1. The Bidder shall submit their Bid as per the instructions contained in ITB Clause 6.
- 14.2. Bid shall either be typed or written in indelible ink and the same shall be signed by the Bidder or by a person(s) who has been duly authorized to bind the Bidder to the contract.
- 14.3. The Bid shall be duly signed at the appropriate places as indicated in the Bidding Documents and all other pages of the Bid. The Bid shall not contain any erasure or overwriting, except as necessary to correct any error made by the Bidder and, if there is any such correction; the person signing the Bid shall initial the same. The letter of authorization shall be by a written power of attorney, which shall also be furnished along with the Bid.

D. SUBMISSION OF BIDS

15. Submission of Bid

15.1. Bids to be submitted online as per instructions in <u>Section VIII (F)</u> of the RFP.

- 15.2. SAI will open (online) the Bids at the specified date and time and at the specified place as indicated in the Bid Schedule.
- 15.3. In case the specified date of Bid opening falls on or is subsequently declared a holiday or closed day for SAI, the Bids will be opened at the appointed time on the next working day.
- 15.4. Authorized representatives of the Bidders, who have submitted Bids on time may attend the bid opening provided they have their Letters of Authority from the corresponding Bidders acknowledgement letter of bid submission at CPP portal website: https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app.
- 15.5. The bid is to be opened at the prescribed time and date as indicated in RFP Bid schedule. During the Technical Bid opening, the Bid opening official(s) will read the Salient Features of the Bids like brief description of the services offered and any other special features of the Bids, as deemed fit by the Bid opening official(s).
- 15.6. Financial bids of the technically qualified Bidders shall be opened online at the date, time and as intimated later on CPP Portal https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app. The authorized signatories/ representatives of such Bidders who wish to attend the financial bid opening may please do so by showing their bid acknowledgement slip.
- 15.7. Late Bids: Bids received after the specified date and time of receipt of the Bid as mentioned in the Bid schedule mentioned in Clause 2 of the RFP shall not be considered.
- 15.8. The Bidders are required to upload the documents as per requirement of this RFP.
- 15.9. Bidders shall submit 'Online Bid' only in PDF/Scanned copy on CPP portal only. Hard Copy of Bid documents, documents through email will not be accepted.
- 15.10. The Bids submitted must be without any overwriting, interlineations, corrections, double typing, etc.
- 15.11. Bidder must ensure that the Technical Bid soft copies do not contain any Commercial items /prices.
- 15.12. All terms and conditions in the bid document shall stand freeze on the date of opening of the bid.
- 15.13. The proof of work orders for claim of relevant experience should be dated on or after the date of registration of the firm/ company/LLP etc.
- 15.14. The bids from the bidder should be in English and should consist of the documents stated above in Clause 6.1 and are to be submitted online through e-procurement portal only.

E. BID OPENING

16. Opening of Bids

- 16.1. The Purchaser will open the Bid at the specified date and time and at the specified place as indicated in the IFB in Section-I.
- 16.2. In case the specified date of Bid opening falls on or is subsequently declared a holiday or closed day for the purchaser, the Bid will be opened at the appointed time and place on the next working day.
- 16.3. Authorized representatives of the Bidder, who has submitted Bid on time may attend the Bid opening provided they bring with them letters of authority from the corresponding Bidder.

F. SCRUTINY AND EVALUATION OF BIDS

17. Preliminary Scrutiny of Bid

- 17.1. The Purchaser will examine the Bid to determine whether the same is complete, whether the documents have been properly signed, stamped and whether the Bid is generally in order.
- 17.2. Prior to the detailed evaluation of Price Bid, the Purchaser will determine the substantial responsiveness of Bid to the Bidding Document. For purposes of these clauses, a substantially responsive Bid is one, which conforms to all the terms and conditions of the Bidding Documents including Technical Specifications without material deviations. However minor deviation and /or minor irregularity and/or minor non-conformity in the Bid, the Purchaser may waive the same.
- 17.3. If a Bid is not substantially responsive, it will be rejected by the Purchaser.

18. Qualification Criteria – "Deleted"

19. Conversion of Bid currencies to Indian Rupees

19.1. In case the Bidding Document permits the Bidders to quote their prices in different currencies, all such quoted prices of the responsive Bidders will be converted to a single currency viz., Indian Rupees for the purpose of equitable comparison and evaluation, as per the exchange rates of Reserve Bank of India available on their website available on the website, as on the date of 'Price Bid' opening.

20. Evaluation for total requirement

20.1. The bidder shall be required to quote for all items along with quantity in a set and also for the total number of sets required.

21. Comparison of Bids and Award Criteria "NOT APPLICABLE"

G. AWARD OF CONTRACT

22. Purchaser's Right to accept any Bid and to reject any or all Bids

22.1. The Purchaser reserves the right to accept in part or in full any Bid, or reject any or more Bid(s) without assigning any reason or to cancel the Biding process and reject the Bid at any time prior to award of contract, without incurring any liability, whatsoever to the affected Bidder.

23. Variation of Quantities at the Time of Award/ Currency of Contract

23.1. At the time of awarding the contract or during the currency of the Contract, the Purchaser reserves the right to increase or decrease by up to twenty-five (25) per cent, the quantity of goods and services mentioned in the schedule (s) in the "Schedule of Requirements" (rounded off to next whole number) without any change in the unit and other terms & conditions quoted by the Bidder.

24. Notification of Award

- 24.1. Before expiry of the Bid validity period, the Purchaser will notify the successful Bidder(s) in writing, by registered / speed post or by fax/ email (to be confirmed by registered / speed post) that its Bid for goods & services, which have been selected by the purchaser, has been accepted, also briefly indicating therein the essential details like description, quantity of the goods & services, and delivery period, corresponding prices accepted. The successful Bidder must furnish to the Purchaser the required Performance Security within five days from the date of despatch of this notification, failing which SAI reserves the right to cancel the award. Relevant details about the Performance Security have been provided under GCC Clause 3 under Section VII.
- 24.2. The Notification of Award shall constitute the conclusion of the Contract.

25. Issue of Contract

- 25.1. Promptly after Notification of award, the Purchaser will mail the Contract Agreement as per Section VIII (A), duly completed and signed, in duplicate, to the successful Bidder by registered / speed post.
- 25.2. The successful Bidder shall return the original copy of the contract, duly signed and dated, to the Purchaser by registered/speed post within five days from the date of issue of the contract.
- 25.3. The Purchaser reserves the right to issue the Notification of Award Purchaser wise and schedule wise.

26. Non-receipt of Performance Security and Contract by the Purchaser

26.1. Failure of the successful Bidder in providing Performance Security and / or returning contract copy duly signed in terms of ITB clauses 25 and 26 above shall make the Bidder liable for further actions by the Purchaser against it as per the clause 17 of GCC – Termination of default in Section - VII.

27. Corrupt or Fraudulent Practices

- 27.1. It is required by all concerned namely the Consignee/Bidders/Suppliers etc to observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement and execution of such contracts. In pursuance of this policy, the Purchaser: -
 - (a) will reject a proposal for award if it determines that the Bidder recommended for award has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent or collusion or coercive practices in competing for the contract in question;
 - (b) will declare a firm ineligible or blacklist, either indefinitely or for a stated period of time, to be awarded a contract by the Purchaser if it at any time determines that the firm has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent or collusion or coercive practices in competing for, or in executing the contract.
 - (c) The Purchaser reserves the right not to conclude Contract and in case Contract has been issued, terminate the same, if, found to be obtained by any misrepresentation, concealment and suppression of material facts by the Bidder. In addition, Bid Security/Performance Security (as the case may be) deposited by the Bidder shall be forfeited and legal as well as administrative action for such misrepresentation, concealment & suppression of material facts shall be initiated.

SECTION-III -QUALIFICATION CRITERIA

Not Applicable

SECTION – IV-(A) BID SUBMISSION FORM

Date

To Sports Authority of India Jawaharlal Nehru Stadium Complex, Gate No.10, Lodhi Road, New Delhi-110003 Ref: Your Bidding Document Nodated
We, the undersigned have examined the above-mentioned Bidding Document, including amendment/corrigendum No, dated (if any), the receipt of which is hereby confirmed. We now offer to supply and deliver the equipment mentioned herein in conformity with your above referred document for the sum as shown in the price schedule(s), attached herewith and made part of this Bid.
We further confirm that, if our Bid is accepted, we shall provide you with a performance security of required amount in an acceptable form in terms of GCC clause 3, in Section - VII for due performance of the contract.
We agree to keep our Bid valid for acceptance for 180 days or for subsequently extended period, if any, agreed to by us. We also accordingly confirm to abide by this Bid up to the aforesaid period and this Bid may be accepted any time before the expiry of the aforesaid period. We further confirm that, until a formal contract is executed, this Bid read with your written acceptance thereof within the aforesaid period shall constitute a binding contract between us.
We agree to all terms and conditions of General Conditions of Contract as per Section-VII.
We agree to clause Fall Clause at S. No. 21 of General Conditions of Contract as per Section VII.
We further understand that you are not bound to accept our Bid, you may receive against your above-referred Bid Reference.
We confirm that we do not stand deregistered/banned/blacklisted by any Govt. Authorities in India.
We confirm that we fully agree to the terms and conditions specified in above mentioned Bidding Document, including amendment/ corrigendum if any
[Signature with date, name and designation]
Duly authorised to sign Bid for and on behalf of Messrs
[Name & address of the manufacturers]

SECTION – IV -(B) PRICE SCHEDULE (I) PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS AVAILABLE IN INDIA IN RUPEES

1	2	3	4			5		6
			-		Price per unit (Rs.)			· ·
Schedule	Brief Description of Goods	Quantity (Nos)	Countr y of Origin	Ex - factory/ Ex - warehouse /Ex- showroom /Off - the shelf	GST %	GST value	Price on Free delivery at Consignee site	Total Price on Free Delivery at Consignees site. ** (Rs.) (Qty X Total Unit Price) 3 x 5(d)
				(a)	(b)	(c)	(d) =a+c	
1		80						
	ELECTRONIC TARGET							
	FIRING, SCORING, DATA							
	ACQUISITION &							
	RANKING SYSTEM as per							
	specifications indicated in							
	Section VI CONFORMING							
	TO ISSF PHASE III							
	APPROVED REGULATIONS							
2		60						
	ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING,							
	SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION							
	& RANKING SYSTEM as per							
	specifications indicated in							
	Section VI CONFORMING							
	TO ISSF PHASE III							
	APPROVED REGULATIONS							
3		80						
	ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING,							
	SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION							
	& RANKING SYSTEM as per							
	specifications indicated in							
	Section VI							
	CONFIRMING TO ISSF PHASE							
	III APPROVED REGULATIONS							

• •	
The above prices quoted are for supply	, with warranty period of Two-year from the date of acceptance by Purchaser.
Delivery Period:Contract.	_ (Insert earliest delivery period) from the date of signing of the Contract. The Time and Delivery Period shall be essence of
	Signature of Bidder Name & Designation
Place:	Business Address
Date:	Seal of the Bidder

Note: If there is a discrepancy between the unit price and total price the unit PRICE shall prevail.

Bidder has to provide Performa Invoice of OEM along with Price bid

(II) PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS TO BE IMPORTED FROM ABROAD

				<u> </u>		Price per unit oreign Currency			rice per unit (INR)**			
Sched ule/ S. No.	Brief Description of Goods	HSN Code	Qty (Nos)	Country of Origin	FOB /FCA price at port/ airport of Loading	Freight, Insurance, etc. till named port of destination	CIP Price	Customs Clearance & Handling	Loading/ Unloading, Inland transportation, inland Insurance and Incidental costs till Purchaser's site	Total CIP Price	Total Price quoted in INR (excluding IGST)	Applicable IGST% Indicate %
	(a)	(b)	(c)	(d)	(e)	(f)	(g)= e+f	(h)	(i)	(j)=g*c	(k)=(i+h)*c	(1)
1	10M AUTOMATIC ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING, SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION & RANKING SYSTEM as per specifications indicated in Section VI CONFORMING TO ISSF PHASE III APPROVED REGULATIONS		80							y / B		
2	25 M LS25/50 AUTOMATIC ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING, SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION & RANKING SYSTEM as per		60									

1	:6:	İ	İ	İ	İ	İ	Ī			l		1
	specifications indicated in											
	Section VI											
	CONFORMING											
	TO ISSF											
	PHASE III											
	APPROVED											
	REGULATIONS											
	50 M LASER		80									
	AUTOMATIC											
	ELECTRONIC											
	TARGET FIRING,											
	SCORING, DATA											
	ACQUISITION &											
	RANKING											
	SYSTEM as per											
	specifications											
	indicated in											
	Section VI											
	CONFIRMING TO											
	ISSF PHASE III											
	APPROVED											
3	REGULATIONS											
									mmission will be payab	le in INR]		
	al Price on DDP basis											
2ty (c)	* {[(g)- Indian Ageno	cy Commis	ssion]*	(Forex R	ate as on the	date of bid open	(1 + A)	pplicable IGS	ST%) + h + i + Indian a	igency Con	ımission paya	ble in INR}
					~			~		~		_

- The bidders may quote CIP final destination (Purchaser Site) as per INCOTERMS ® 2010. However, Customs Duty Exemption Certificate (CDEC) for imported sports goods/equipment as per Performa Invoice submitted in the tender will be provided as per Govt. Of India Notification No. 146/94-Customs dated 13.07.1994 read with Notification No. 5/2010-Customs dated 19.01.2010, amended from time to time.
- ** To be paid in Indian Currency (Rs.)

Total Bid price (CIP Price) in foreign currency:	
Total price of allied services at (i) & (h) quoted in INR(exclusive of IGST which will be paid at actuals):	

The above prices quoted are for supply of equipment with warranty period	of Two Year from the date of acceptance by Purchaser.
<u>Delivery Period:</u> (Insert earliest delivery period) from the	ne date of opening of L/C as per Contract. The Delivery Period shall be essence of Contract.
Indian Agent Name & Address (if any):	
PAN No. of Indian Agent:	
	Signature of Bidder
	Name & Designation
Place:	Business Address
Date:	Seal of the Bidder
Note: - If there is a discrepancy between the unit price and total price the unit	PRICE shall prevail. Bidder has to provide Performa Invoice of OEM along with Price bid

(III) PRICE SCHEDULE FOR COMPREHENSIVE ANNUAL MAINTENANCE(CAMC)

For	

Sl.N o.	Item No.	Brief description of item	QT Y	Unit CAMC cost for year		Taxes for 03 years 5[A+B+C]	Per unit CAMC for 3 years with taxes (5[A+B+C] + 6)	Total CAMC Cost (7X4)	
1	2	3	4		5		6	7	8
				1st Year	2 nd Year	3 rd Year			
1		10M AUTOMATIC ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING, SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION & RANKING SYSTEM as per specifications indicated in Section VI CONFORMING TO ISSF PHASE III APPROVED REGULATIONS							
2		25 M LS25/50 AUTOMATIC ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING, SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION & RANKING SYSTEM as per specifications indicated in Section VI CONFORMING TO ISSF PHASE III APPROVED REGULATIONS							
3		50 M LASER AUTOMATIC ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING, SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION & RANKING SYSTEM as per							

specifications indicated in Section VI				
CONFIRMING TO ISSF				
PHASE III APPROVED				
REGULATIONS				

Signature & Name of the bidder
Designation
Business Address Seal of the Bidder

	-			
N	α	tΔ	٠	

- a) Total value (in figure) ____ (in words) ____
- b) SAI reserves the right to award the contract for CAMC upon expiry of warranty period. However, it is mandatory for the bidder to quote for CAMC as the evaluation shall be done on the total price quoted by the bidder inclusive of CAMC
- c) The CAMC commence from the date of expiry of all obligation under warranty (2 years from the date of installation) and will expire on after
- d) The cost of Annual Comprehensive Maintenance Contract (CAMC) which includes preventive maintenance, labour and spares, after satisfactory completion of warranty period may be quoted for next 03 years as contained in the above referred contract on yearly basis for complete equipment.
- e) There will be 95% uptime warranty during CAMC period on 24 (hrs) x 7 (days) x 365 (days) basis, with penalty, to extend CAMC period by double the downtime period.
- f) During CAMC Period, the supplier shall visit at each consignee's site for preventive maintenance including testing and calibration as per the manufacture's service/technical/operational manual. The supplier shall visit each consignee site as recommended in the manufacturer's manual, but at least once in 03 months commencing from the date of the successful completion of warranty period preventive maintenance of the goods.
- g) All software updates/upgradation should be included in CAMC.

Place:

- h) The bank guarantee valid till 2 months after expiry of entire CAMC period for an amount equivalent to 3 % of the cost of the equipment as per contract] shall be furnished in the prescribed format given in the TE document, along with the signed copy of CAMC within a period of 21 (twenty one) days of issue of CAMC failing which the proceeds of performance security shall be payable to the purchaser/consignee.
- i) If there is any lapse in the performance of the CAMC as per contract, a penalty of 1% of the amount of CAMC per incidence subject to a maximum of 5 incidents shall be imposed, failing which the purchases/consignee reserves the right to terminate the contract.
- j) Payment terms: The payment of CAMC will be made against the bills raised to the consignee by the supplier on quarterly basis after satisfactory completion of said period, duly certified by the HOD concerned. **The payment will be made in Indian Rupees.**
- k) Total 3-year CAMC charges will be included in the total cost of the equipment for evaluation/ranking purpose.

SECTION – IV-(C)- BANK GUARANTEE FORM FOR BID SECURITY

Whereas	(hereinafter called the "Bidder") has submitted its
quotation dated	for the supply of
(hereinafter called	the "Bid") against the purchaser's Bid Reference No.
	Know all persons by these presents that we
/II ' C 11 1 4 4'D	of
	ank") having our registered office at
	thority of India, New Delhi110003 (hereinafter called the "Purchaser) in the for which payment will and truly to be made to the said
	itself, its successors and assigns by these presents. Sealed with the Common
	day of 20 The conditions of this
obligation are:	, on on 20 1110 conditions of this
(1) If the Bidder v	withdraws or amends, breaches the terms and conditions of the tender
	s or derogates from the Bid in any respect within the period of validity of
this Bid.	
(2) If the Didden 1	acring hear notified of the accompany of his Did by the Dynahasan dyning
the period of its v	naving been notified of the acceptance of his Bid by the Purchaser during
the period of its v	andity
a) F	ails or refuses to furnish the performance security for the due
	Performance of the contract.
	or
b) F	ails or refuses to accept/execute the Rate Contract.
without the Purchaser hav	Purchaser up to the above amount upon receipt of its first written demand, ing to substantiate its demand, provided that in its demand the Purchaser will ned by it is due to it owing to the occurrence of one or both the two conditions, andition(s).
days i.e., for	in in force for a period of forty-five days after the period of Bid validity of days (days + 45 days) from the date of Bid Opening and any demand reach the Bank not later than the above date.
	(Signature of the authorised officer of the Bank)
	Name and designation of the officer
Seal,	name & address of the Bank and address of the Branch

Page 24 of 68

SECTION –IV-(D) -MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORISATION FORM (On Manufacturer's letter head)

То

Sports Authority of India Jawaharlal Nehru Stadium Complex, Gate No.10, Lodhi Road, NEW DELHI-110003

Dear Sirs,	
Ref. Your Bidding Reference No, dated for Procurement Of SIUS AG make Automatic Electronic Target Firing, Scoring, & Ranking System Conforming to ISSF PHASE III Approved Regulations	
We, who are proven and reputab of (name and description of the goods offered in factories at We hereby Messrs (name and address of the agent) to subthe same further and enter into a contract with you against your requirement as contact referred Bidding Documents for the above goods manufactured by us. Their registra number with us is, dated/ since	a the Bid) having authorise mit a Bid, process ained in the above
We further confirm that no supplier or contractor or firm or individed Messrs (name and address of the above agent) is a purpose.	dual other than authorised for this
As principals, we commit ourselves to extend our full support for warranty obligati as per the Tender Document, for the Goods and incidental Works/ Services offered above firm against this Tender Document. In case of M/s is out of reason, we will make alternative arrangement for the service and maintenance of our price, terms and condition.	for supply by the service due to any
Our details are as under: Name of the Company: Complete Postal Address: Pin code/ ZIP code: Telephone nos. (with country/ area codes): Fax No.: (with country/ area codes): Mobile Nos.: (with country/ area codes): Contact persons/ Designation: Email IDs:	
We enclose herewith, as appropriate, our (Bye-Laws/ Registration Certification Association/ Partnership Agreement/ Power of Attorney/ Board Resolution)	te/ Memorandum
Yours faithfully,	
[Signature with date, name and designation] for and on behalf of Messrs	

[Name & address of the manufacturers]

- **Note :** 1. This letter of authorisation should be on the letter head of the manufacturing firm and should be signed by a person competent and having the power of attorney to legally bind the manufacturer.
 - 2. Original letter may be enclosed.

PART-2 SUPPLY REQUIREMENTS

SECTION – V- SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS

Schedule of Requirements

Part I:

SL	Name ofequipment	Specification	Brand/Make	QTY	Warranty	CAMC*
No.			Di ana/wake		vv ar r ancy	CAMC
1	10M AUTOMATIC	As per Section VI of RFP		80 Units	02 Years	3 years
1	ELECTRONIC TARGET		SIUS AG			•
	FIRING, SCORING, DATA		make			
	ACQUISITION &					
	RANKING SYSTEM as per					
	specifications indicated in					
	Section VI CONFORMING					
	TO ISSF PHASE III					
	APPROVED REGULATIONS					
	25 M LS25/50 AUTOMATIC			60 units		
	ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING,					
	SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION					
	& RANKING SYSTEM as per					
	specifications indicated in					
	Section VI CONFORMING					
	TO ISSF PHASE III					
	APPROVED REGULATIONS					
	FORA LACED ALITORATIC					
	50 M LASER AUTOMATIC			80 units		
	ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING,					
	SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION					
	& RANKING SYSTEM as per					
	specifications indicated in					
	Section VI					
	CONFIRMING TO ISSF PHASE					
	III APPROVED REGULATIONS					

*SAI reserves the right to award the CAMC contract. However, it is mandatory for the bidder to quote CAMC charges as per the Price Schedule given in the Bid Document

Part II: Required Delivery Schedule:

a) For goods available in India.

Stores are required to be delivered and installed at the consignee's site **within 30 days** from the date of issue of award letter. Time is essence of Contract. The bidders may please note that goods are to be delivered to the consignee latest within the date specified. Date of delivery at Consignee site will be considered as the actual date of delivery.

b) For goods to be imported from abroad with terms of delivery of DDP Purchaser site Incoterms ® 2010.

Stores are required to be delivered and installed to the consignees mentioned within 60 days. Time is essence of Contract. The bidders may please note that goods are to be delivered to the consignee latest within the date specified. Date of deliveryat Consignee site will be considered as the actual date of delivery.

Part III: Required Terms of Delivery.

a) For domestics goods or goods of foreign origin located in India

Free Delivery at Consignee Site.

$\ensuremath{\mathbf{b}})$ For goods to be imported from abroad

The foreign Bidders are required to quote their rates on DDP at Consignee site basis as per Incoterms ® 2010giving breakup of the price as per the Proforma prescribed in the Price Schedule in section IV. However Customs Duty Exemption Certificate (CDEC) for imported sports goods/equipment as per Performa Invoice submitted in the tender will be provided by Sports Authority of India as per Govt. Of India Notification No. 146/94-Customs dated 13.07.1994 read with Notification No. 5/2010-Customs dated 19.01.2010, amended from time to time.

SECTION-VI

TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS

SECTION – VI- TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS

A. DETAILED SPECIFICATIONS FOR 10M AUTOMATIC ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING, SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION & RANKING SYSTEM CONFORMING TO ISSF PHASE III APPROVED REGULATIONS

The whole system is divided into 4 segments:

- 1. The Target Segment
- 2. Cable and Power Supply Segment
- 3. Firing Point Segment
- 4. Software for Data Acquisition & Ranking Segment

Each lane must have a target set and firing point set. The cable and power supply set should be supplied in such a way that it can connect 10 lanes of target sets and firing point sets. Licensed software is a part of the above.

1. Target Set for Air rifles/pistols

- The target should be designed for 10 Meter air rifle/pistol events
- Target must consist of opto electronic measurement system, which must evaluate the signals transmitted and the information should be carried over from the LON network to the control unit.
- Target must be able to score automatically without the use of paper roll and should have an option to use the paper roll in case of matches.
- Must have accuracy and reliability as per ISSF Phase III standards.
- Integrated target illumination.
- Size (W x H x D): : 450 x 460 x 70 mm
- Weight : 6.5 kgsConsumption : 12 W
- Detection Surface : 170 x 170 mm
- 2. All the cabling & connectors of 10 m should be water protected and dust proof. Styx cabling must be used for faster transmission of data and reliability.

3. Firing Point Set

An integrated control unit consisting of 10.1" monitor with control system having following features must be supplied.

- Monitor must display the graphic image of the target
- Must display the score
- Must display the x & y coordinates of the shots
- Must be visible in any type of light
- Must be a 10.1" touch screen.
 - Control System must be pre-programmed for all disciplines of 10 M, 25 M, 50 M, & 300
 M as per ISSF regulations and must have Phase III ISSF approval.
 - Control System must have functions like zoom, clear screen etc.
 - -It Must have the facility for Log prints
 - -It Must have a bar code scanner to instantly select the programme.

Remote Control

- The remote control can be plugged into the Control System.

- Must permit the control of important functions directly from the position of the shooter.
- Must have the Zoom function to select the next zoom level.
- Must have the Menu function which on activation, calls up the menu on the screen in which the following functions can be selected among others
 - 1. Delete screen
 - 2. Print hard copy
- Must have Match function to switch from "Practice" to "Match" operation

Command Desk (10 lane command desk)

It must be a combination of STYX and LON cabling. It must comprise of Router RTR5000, Laptop with inbuilt necessary TLCD software and a Printer.

Connection of the router RTR5000

The router RTR5000 must have two LON-connections:

- Backbone (link to next TLCDBOX)
- Segment (link to control units)

Laser printer is to print the results of individual lanes. It must be able to print the Graphic image and scores of each lane automatically immediately on conclusion of the match. One system should control 10 Lanes.

Graphic representation of Targets with shots and scores must be shown on a 55 inch screen online in real time as the match progresses.

4. Group Control Room including Software for Data Acquisition & Ranking and LCD Show

Control Room equipment must comprise of:-

- Rack SR01 (19" Rack)
- Computer System including two monitors with necessary Data Acquisition and Ranking Software
- Laser Printer
- SNI CR Control Room Lon Dongle
- Cabling

Rack SR01 (19"Rack)

The Rack is delivered assembled (without devices). Arrangement of devices from top to bottom:

- 1 x SNM01 STYX network master
- 3 x SNC02 STYX network Connector
- 3 x SNC01 STYX network Server
- UPS001 uninterrupted power supply

The cabling of the control room is made according to the STYX network. System must have the capability for maintenance support via internet access. Access to the internet must be provided by the STYX Network Master. The Ethernet of the central computer must be exclusively for the STYX

network (Ethernet DHCP network setting) and is connected via special adapter. The computer may not be logged in to an additional LAN (e.g. via second Ethernet connection, USB adapter, wifi etc.

The structure of installation should comprise of 10 lanes in one set in the event of number of lanes exceeding than 10 lanes then these lanes will be connected in multiple of 10 lanes through Routers and Lon Dongle to one single data acquisition and ranking system.

If the number of lanes are more than 10 lanes but the total number of lanes are not in the multiple of 10 then the remainders will be grouped in one set (e.g., if there are 34 lanes, it will have 3 sets of 10 lanes and 1 set of 4 lanes).

Data Acquisition and Ranking system must conform to latest ISSF regulations and specifications and must have Phase III approval of ISSF.

Data Acquisition Programme allows shooting data from control units to be recorded to computer it must progressively import the shooting and must present it in a grid format.

Functions:

- Acquisition and processing of shots (practice and match)
- Display of exceptions (zeros, targets errors, etc.)
- Control overview, individual view, participant overview
- Simultaneous remote control of all control units (command shooting)
- Comfortable preview and printer function for individual lanes
- Data export for shooting accountability
- Data security and reconstitution
- Must have provision of draw of lots as per ISSF regulations
- It should be possible to import shooting data into a excel format and then process.

Ranking system is an essential component for all ISSF and CISM elimination and qualification competitions, therefore, during the competition the Ranking System must processes the data and show the change in the ranking/standings after every shot, which can be displayed to the spectators. Ranking system must support the import and export of starting lists and ranking lists to Microsoft Excel, which ensures that the preparation for a competition is much easier. The rankings can be printed out in Microsoft Word whereby it can be processed further without any problems. It should be possible to insert sponsor logos at any time.

TV Box PC must display the results calculated with the Ranking System.

TV Box System for Central Spectator Ranking and Results Presentation must comprise:

- Screen 86 inches
- Windows PC with current hardware and software
- HDMI Splitter with 4 outputs to 65m
- All related cables

IMPORTANT: Software for Data Acquisition and Ranking must be in conformity with latest ISSF rules. In case of changes in rules by ISSF supplier should agree to upgrade the software free of charge for at least 2 years from the date of supply.

The system must have Phase III Test Approval from ISSF.

The Target System for 10M must have been used in Asian Games, Olympic Games, Commonwealth Games.

B. DETAILED SPECIFICATIONS FOR 25 M LS25/50 AUTOMATIC ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING, SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION & RANKING SYSTEM CONFORMING TO ISSF PHASE III APPROVED REGULATIONS

The whole system is divided into 4 segments:

- 1. Group Target Line
- 2. Group Firing Line
- 3. Group Segment Control
- 4. Group Control Room including Software for Data Acquisition & Ranking

Each lane must have a target set and firing point set. The STYX cable and network connector and power supply set should be supplied in such a way that it can connect 10 lanes of target sets and firing point sets. Additional STYX cables are required for the connectivity in four segments mentioned above. Licensed software should be part of the above. Target system should be ISSF phase III approved.

1. Group Target Line (Target Set 25 M for Pistol events)

- The target should be designed for 25 M Pistol events
- Target should be equipped with an integrated red/green light signal as used for 25 M disciplines, just the display mirror (non-splintering material) must be mounted.
- Target 25/50 should be fully optical target for 25 M pistol events.
- Optical multi-precision measurement over the entire pane.
- The contactless projectile detection with 160,000 measurements per second.
- Consumable material such as rubber rolls should not be required.
- No mechanically moving parts.
- Must have accuracy and reliability as per ISSF Phase III standards.
- Weatherproof, can also be used outdoors.
- Complete target incl. reinforced front frame for calibers 22, 32, 38 (except steel shell projectiles), incl. connection cable length 1.4m.
- Target system must be in compliance with ISSF guidelines mentioned at page 4, point 4.1 as per following link on ISSF website

https://www.issf-

sports.org/getfile.aspx?mod=docf&pane=1&inst=455&iist=113&file=Annex 1 -Guidelines-for-Organizing-ISSF-Championships.pdf

- Size (W x H x D) : 660 x 775 x 125mm

Weight : 16 kg
 Consumption : 7.6 W

- Detection Surface : 520 x 531mm

2. Group Firing Line (Cable and Power Supply Segment) All the cabling & connectors of 25 m should be water protected and dust proof. Styx cabling must be used for faster transmission of data and reliability.

3. Group Segment Control (Firing Point Set)

An integrated control unit consisting of 10.1" monitor with control system having following features must be supplied.

- Monitor must display the graphic image of the target
- Must display the score
- Must display the x & y coordinates of the shots
- Must be visible in any type of light
- Must be a 10.1" touch screen.
 - Control System must be pre-programmed for all disciplines of 10 M, 25 M, 50 M, & 300 M as per ISSF regulations and must have Phase III ISSF approval.
 - Control System must have functions like zoom, clear screen etc.
 - -It Must have the facility for Log prints
 - -It Must have a bar code scanner to instantly select the programme.

Remote Control

- The remote control can be plugged into the Control System.
- Must permit the control of important functions directly from the position of the shooter.
- Must have the Zoom function to select the next zoom level.
- Must have the Menu function which on activation, calls up the menu on the screen in which the following functions can be selected among others
 - 1. Delete screen
 - 2. Print hard copy

Must have Match function to switch from "Practice" to "Match" operation

Time Control Unit

- Time control unit must control the red/green light signal installation of the targets for 25m disciplines.
- One device must control the light signals for a maximum of 40 targets with slave units.
- Time control unit must have the provision for adjustment of brightness of the red and green lights separately.
- All the international 25M pistol disciplines in accordance with CISM and ISSF must be programmed in the time control unit.
- The device must contain two independent channels, each channel must control from 5 to a maximum of 20 targets.
- Must be STYX based.

- Size (W x H x D): : 300 x 160 x 300mm

Weight : 3.8 kgConsumption : 150 W

Command Desk (10 lane command desk)

It must be a combination of STYX and LON cabling. It must comprise of Router RTR5000, Laptop with inbuilt necessary TLCD software and a Printer.

Connection of the router RTR5000

The router RTR5000 must have two LON-connections:

- Backbone (link to next TLCDBOX)
- Segment (link to control units)

Laser printer is to print the results of individual lanes. It must be able to print the Graphic image and scores of each lane automatically immediately on conclusion of the match. One system should control 10 Lanes.

Graphic representation of Targets with shots and scores must be shown on a 55 inch screen online in real time as the match progresses.

4. Group Control Room including Software for Data Acquisition & Ranking and LCD Show

Control Room equipment must comprise of:-

- Rack SR01 (19" Rack)
- Computer System including two monitors with necessary Data Acquisition and Ranking Software
- Laser Printer
- SNI CR Control Room Lon Dongle
- Cabling

Rack SR01 (19"Rack)

The Rack is delivered assembled (without devices). Arrangement of devices from top to bottom:

- 1 x SNM01 STYX network master
- 3 x SNC02 STYX network Connector
- 3 x SNC01 STYX network Server
- UPS001 uninterrupted power supply

The cabling of the control room is made according to the STYX network. System must have the capability for maintenance support via internet access. Access to the internet must be provided by the STYX Network Master. The Ethernet of the central computer must be exclusively for the STYX network (Ethernet DHCP network setting) and is connected via special adapter. The computer may not be logged in to an additional LAN (e.g. via second Ethernet connection, USB adapter, wifi etc.

The structure of installation should comprise of 10 lanes in one set in the event of number of lanes exceeding than 10 lanes then these lanes will be connected in multiple of 10 lanes through Routers and Lon Dongle to one single data acquisition and ranking system.

If the number of lanes are more than 10 lanes but the total number of lanes are not in the multiple of 10 then the remainders will be grouped in one set (e.g., if there are 34 lanes, it will have 3 sets of 10 lanes and 1 set of 4 lanes).

Data Acquisition and Ranking system must conform to latest ISSF regulations and specifications and must have Phase III approval of ISSF.

Data Acquisition Programme allows shooting data from control units to be recorded to computer it must progressively import the shooting and must present it in a grid format.

Functions:

- Acquisition and processing of shots (practice and match)
- Display of exceptions (zeros, targets errors, etc.)
- Control overview, individual view, participant overview
- Simultaneous remote control of all control units (command shooting)
- Comfortable preview and printer function for individual lanes
- Data export for shooting accountability
- Data security and reconstitution
- Must have provision of draw of lots as per ISSF regulations
- It should be possible to import shooting data into a excel format and then process.

Ranking system is an essential component for all ISSF and CISM elimination and qualification competitions, therefore, during the competition the Ranking System must processes the data and show the change in the ranking/standings after every shot, which can be displayed to the spectators. Ranking system must support the import and export of starting lists and ranking lists to Microsoft Excel, which ensures that the preparation for a competition is much easier. The rankings can be printed out in Microsoft Word whereby it can be processed further without any problems. It should be possible to insert sponsor logos at any time.

TV Box PC must display the results calculated with the Ranking System.

TV Box System for Central Spectator Ranking and Results Presentation must comprise:

- Screen 86 inches
- Windows PC with current hardware and software
- HDMI Splitter with 4 outputs to 65m

- All related cables

IMPORTANT: Software for Data Acquisition and Ranking must be in conformity with latest ISSF rules. In case of changes in rules by ISSF supplier should agree to upgrade the software free of charge for at least 2 years from the date of supply.

The system must have Phase III Test Approval from ISSF.

The Target System for 25M must have been used in Asian Games, Olympic Games, Commonwealth Games.

C. SPECIFICATIONS FOR 50 M LASER AUTOMATIC ELECTRONIC TARGET FIRING, SCORING, DATA ACQUISITION & RANKING SYSTEM CONFIRMING TO ISSF PHASE III APPROVED REGULATIONS

The whole system is divided into 4 segments:

- 1. Group Target Line
- 2. Group Firing Line
- 3. Group Segment Control
- 4. Group Control Room including Software for Data Acquisition & Ranking Each lane must have a target set and firing point set. The STYX cable and network connector and power supply set should be supplied in such a way that it can connect 10 lanes of target sets and firing point sets. Additional STYX cables are required for the connectivity in four segments mentioned above. Licensed software is a part of the above. LS2550 target is ISSF phase III approved. For your conveyance we are providing the link for easy access.
 - 1. Group Target Line (Target Set 50 M for Rifle and Pistol events)

The target should be designed for 50 M Rifle and Pistol events

- Target LS25/50NLASERSCORE is fully optical target for 50 M Rifle and pistol events.
- Optical multi-precision measurement over the entire pane.
- The contactless projectile detection with 160,000 measurements per second.
- No wear rubber rollers.
- No mechanically moving parts.
- Sensational accuracy.
- Weatherproof, can also be used outdoors.
- Complete target incl. reinforced front frame for calibers 22, 32, 38 (except steel shell projectiles),
 incl. connection cable length 1.4m.

- Size (W x H x D) : 660 x 775 x 125mm - Weight : 16 kg

- Consumption : 7.6 W

- Detection Surface : 520 x 531mm

- 2. Group Firing Line (Cable and Power Supply Segment) All the cabling & connectors of 25 m should be water protected and dust proof. Styx cabling must be used for faster transmission of data and reliability.
- 3. Group Segment Control (Firing Point Set)

An integrated control unit consisting of 10.1" monitor with control system having following features must be supplied.

- Monitor must display the graphic image of the target
- Must display the score
- Must display the x & y coordinates of the shots
- Must be visible in any type of light
- Must be a 10.1" touch screen.
- Control System must be pre programmed for all disciplines of 10 M, 25 M, 50 M, & 300 M as per ISSF regulations and must have Phase III ISSF approval.

- Control System must have functions like zoom, clear screen etc.
- -It Must have the facility for Log prints
- -It Must have a bar code scanner to instantly select the programme.

Remote Control

The remote control can be plugged into the Control System.

- Must permit the control of important functions directly from the position of the shooter.
- Must have the Zoom function to select the next zoom level.
- Must have the Menu function which on activation, calls up the menu on the screen in which the following functions can be selected among others
- 1. Delete screen
- 2. Print hard copy

Must have Match function to switch from "Practice" to "Match" operation

Command Desk (10 lane command desk)

It is a combination of STYX and LON cabling. It comprises of Router RTR5000, Laptop with inbuilt necessary TLCD software and a Printer.

Connection of the router RTR5000

The router RTR5000 has two LON-connections:

- Backbone (link to next TLCDBOX)
- Segment (link to control units)

Laser printer is to print the results of individual lanes. It must be able to print the Graphic image and scores of each lane automatically immediately on conclusion of the match. One system should control 10 Lanes.

Graphic representation of Targets with shots and scores must be shown on a 55 inch screen online in real time as the match progresses.

4. Group Control Room including Software for Data Acquisition & Ranking and LCD Show

Control Room comprises of:-

- Rack SR01 (19" Rack)
- Computer System including two monitors with necessary Data Acquisition and Ranking Software
- Laser Printer
- SNI CR (Network Interface Control Room)
- Cabling

Rack SR01 (19"Rack)

The Rack is delivered assembled (without devices). Arrangement of devices from top to bottom:

- 1 x SNM01 STYX network master
- 3 x SNC02 STYX network Connector

- 3 x SNC01 STYX network Server
- UPS001 uninterrupted power supply

The cabling of the control room is made according to the STYX network. Internet access for broadcasting and support is recommended. Access to the internet is provided by the STYX Network Master SNM01. The Ethernet of the central computer is exclusively for the STYX network (Ethernet DHCP network setting) and is connected via the STE01 adapter. The computer may not be logged in to an additional LAN (e.g. via second Ethernet connection, USB adapter, WiFi etc.

The structure of installation should comprise of 10 lanes in one set in the event of number of lanes exceeding than 10 lanes then these lanes will be connected in multiple of 10 lanes through Routers and Lon Dongle to one single data acquisition and ranking system.

If the number of lanes are more than 10 lanes but the total number of lanes are not in the multiple of 10 then the remainders will be grouped in one set (e.g., if there are 34 lanes, it will have 3 sets of 10 lanes and 1 set of 4 lanes).

Data Acquisition and Ranking system must conform to latest ISSF regulations and specifications and must have Phase III approval of ISSF.

Data Acquisition Programme must allows shooting data from control units to be recorded to computer it must progressively import the shooting and must present it in a grid format.

Functions:

- Acquisition and processing of shots (practice and match)
- Display of exceptions (zeros, targets errors, etc.)
- Control overview, individual view, participant overview
- Simultaneous remote control of all control units (command shooting)
- Comfortable preview and printer function for individual lanes
- Data export for shooting accountability
- Data security and reconstitution
- Must have provision of draw of lots as per ISSF regulations
- It should be possible to import shooting data into a excel format and then process.

Ranking system is an essential component for all ISSF and CISM elimination and qualification competitions, therefore, during the competition the Ranking System must processes the data and show the change in the ranking/standings after every shot, which can be displayed to the spectators. Ranking system must support the import and export of starting lists and ranking lists to Microsoft Excel, which ensures that the preparation for a competition is much easier. The rankings

can be printed out in Microsoft Word whereby it can be processed further without any problems. It should be possible to insert sponsor logos at any time.

TV Box PC must display the results calculated with the Ranking System.

TV Box System for Central Spectator Ranking and Results Presentation must comprise:

- Screen 86 inches
- Windows PC with current hardware and software
- HDMI Splitter with 4 outputs to 65m
- All related cables

IMPORTANT: Software for Data Acquisition and Ranking must be in conformity with latest ISSF rules. In case of changes in rules by ISSF supplier should agree to upgrade the software free of charge for at least 2 years from the date of supply.

The system must have Phase III Test Approval from ISSF. Supplier must provide a certificate to this effect from ISSF.

The Target System for 50M must have been used in Asian Games, Olympic Games, Commonwealth Games, World Cup and World Championship Finals.

PART-3- CONTRACT

SECTION – VII- GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC) TABLE OF CLAUSES

SECTION -	- VII- GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC)	45
1.	Application	47
2.	Country of Origin	47
3.	Performance Security	47
4.	Technical Specifications and Standards	48
5.	Packing and Marking	48
6.	Inspection, Testing and Quality Control	48
7.	Terms of Delivery	49
8.	Insurance:	49
9.	Incidental services:	49
10.	Despatch Documents for Goods Imported from abroad:	50
11.	Warranty	50
12.	Prices	51
13.	Taxes, Duties and Octroi.	51
14.	Terms and Mode of Payment	51
15.	Delay in the supplier's performance.	53
16.	Liquidated damages	54
17.	Termination for default	54
18.	Termination for insolvency	54
19.	Force Majeure	55
20.	Termination for convenience	55
21.	Fall Clause	55
22.	Withholding and lien in respect of sums claimed	56
23.	Resolution of disputes	56
24.	Applicable Law	57

SECTION – VII-GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC)

SECTION - VII

GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC)

1. Application

1.1. The General Conditions of Contract incorporated in this section shall be applicable for this purchase to the extent the same is not superseded by Schedule of Requirements under Section V and Technical Specification under Section - VI of this document.

2. Country of Origin

2.1. The word "origin" incorporated in this clause means the place from where the goods are manufactured, produced or processed.

3. Performance Security

- 3.1. As guarantee for the due performance, observance and fulfilment of all obligations, terms, conditions, representations, warranties and covenants of the Supplier under the Bidding Documents within 14 days from the date of the issue of notification of award by the purchaser, the Supplier shall furnish Performance guarantee to the Purchaser for an amount equivalent to three per cent (03%) of the total value of the contract prior signing of this contract.
- 3.2. Performance Security should remain valid for a period of sixty days beyond the date of completion of all contractual obligations of the supplier including warranty period of 2 years from the date of acceptance of the items by the consignee(s).
- 3.3. Supplier may furnish performance guarantee in the form of an account payee Demand Draft, Fixed Deposit Receipt from a commercial bank, Bank Guarantee from a Commercial bank in an acceptable form in the format at Section VIII (B), safeguarding the Purchaser's interest in all respects.

Secretary SAI

Union Bank Account No: 108510100032325

IFSC No. UBIN0810851

- 3.4. In the event of any amendment issued to the contract regarding extension of delivery period, the supplier shall, within 15days of issue of the amendment, furnish the corresponding amendment to the Performance Security (as necessary), rendering the same valid in all respects in terms of the amended contract.
- 3.5. The Purchaser will release the Performance Security without any interest to the supplier on completion of the supplier's all contractual obligations including the warranty obligations subject to adjustment of all amounts/losses/damages/recoveries/ penalties payable to the Purchaser and claims of Purchaser, there from.
- 3.6. The Performance Security shall be denominated in Indian Rupees in any one of the forms namely Account Payee Demand Draft or Fixed Deposit Receipt drawn from any Scheduled bank in India or Bank Guarantee issued by a Scheduled bank in India, in the prescribed form as provided in Section VIII (B) of this document in favour of the Purchaser.
- 3.7. Performance Security shall be forfeited and credited to the accounts of SAI, in the event of a breach of contract by the supplier, in terms of the relevant contract. Without prejudice to its other rights and remedies under any contract, law, or equity (including without limitation Purchaser's right to terminate the Agreement for breach and claim for losses and damages),

3.8. Supplier agrees that the decision of Purchaser in forfeiture/invocation/adjustment of the Performance Security will be final and binding on the Supplier. Purchaser shall be entitled, without any limitation or interference, to forfeit/invoke/adjust the Performance Security, as set out in this Section. Upon forfeiture/invocation/adjustment of the Performance Security as aforesaid, the Supplier shall replenish the Performance Security to their original amounts within 7 days from the date of such forfeiture/invocation/ adjustment. In case of any delay or failure in replenishing the Performance Securities as set forth in the foregoing sentence, Purchaser reserves its rights to terminate the Bidding Documents without any further notice to the Supplier at the cost and liability of the Supplier.

3.9. Performance Security for the CAMC shall be deposited by the supplier at the time of award of CAMC by SAI

4. Technical Specifications and Standards

4.1. The Goods & Services to be provided by the supplier under this contract shall conform to the technical specifications mentioned in 'Technical Specifications' under Sections-VI of this document.

5. Packing and Marking

5.1. The packing for the goods to be provided by the supplier should be strong and durable enough to withstand transit hazards, without limitation, the entire journey during transit including transhipment (if any), rough handling, open storage etc. without any damage, deterioration etc. As and if necessary, the size, weights and volumes of the packing cases shall also take into consideration, the remoteness of the final destination of the goods and availability or otherwise of transport and handling facilities at all points during transit up to final destination as per the contract.

6. Inspection, Testing and Quality Control

- 6.1. The Supplier should satisfy himself that the stores are in accordance with the terms of the Contract and fully conform to the required specification by carrying out a thorough pre-inspection of each lot of the stores before actually delivering the same to the Supplier.
- 6.2. In normal course the Stores will be supplied by the Supplier on the basis of Manufacturers own Pre-despatch Inspection Certificate. However, purchased goods accepted by the Purchaser/consignee and/or its authorized representative during inspection in terms of the contract shall in no way dilute Purchaser's/consignee's right to reject the same later, if found deficient in terms of the Warranty Clause -11 of GCC.
- 6.3. The Purchaser and/or its nominated representative(s) will, without any extra cost to the Purchaser, inspect and/or test the ordered goods and the related services to confirm their conformity to the contract specifications incorporated in the contract. The Purchaser shall inform the Supplier in advance, in writing, the Purchaser's programme for such inspection and, also the identity of the officials to be deputed for this purpose. The cost towards the transportation, boarding & lodging of Purchaser and/or its nominated representative(s) will be borne by the Purchaser and/or its nominated representative(s).
- 6.4. For such inspections and tests which are conducted in the premises of the Supplier or its subcontractor(s), all reasonable facilities and assistance, including access to relevant drawings, design details and production data, shall be furnished by the supplier to the Purchaser's inspector at no charge to the purchaser.
- 6.5. If during such inspections and tests the contracted goods fail to conform to the required specifications and standards, the Purchaser's inspector may reject them and the Supplier shall either replace the rejected goods or make all alterations necessary to meet the specifications and standards, as required, free of cost to the Purchaser and resubmit the same to the Purchaser's inspector for conducting the inspections and tests again.

- 6.6. If the Supplier tenders the goods to the Purchaser's inspector for inspection at the last moment without providing reasonable time to the inspector for completing the inspection within the contractual delivery period, the inspector may carry out the inspection and complete the formality beyond the contractual delivery period at the risk and expense of the Supplier. The fact that the goods have been inspected after the contractual delivery period will not have the effect of keeping the contract alive and this will be without any prejudice to the legal rights and remedies available to the Purchaser under the terms & conditions of the contract.
- 6.7. The Purchaser's contractual right to inspect, test and, if necessary, reject the goods after the goods' arrival at the final destination shall have no bearing of the fact that the goods have previously been inspected and cleared by Purchaser's inspector during pre-despatch inspection mentioned above.

7. Terms of Delivery

7.1. Goods shall be delivered by the Supplier in accordance with the terms of delivery specified in the contract. The required delivery schedule is mentioned at Part II of Section V

8. Insurance:

- 8.1. Unless otherwise instructed, the Supplier shall make arrangements for insuring the goods against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery in the following manner:
- i) Wherever necessary, the goods supplied under the contract shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency in the manner specified in the contract. If considered necessary, the insurance may be done for coverage on "all risks" basis including war risks and strike clauses. The amount to be covered under insurance should be sufficient to take care of the overall expenditure, which may be incurred due to any such damage, loss etc.
- ii) where delivery of imported goods offered from abroad is required by the Purchaser on CIF/CIP/DDP basis, the supplier shall arrange for insurance for an amount equal to one hundred and ten percent of the CIF or CIP value of the goods from "warehouse to warehouse" (final destination) on "all risks" basis including war risks and strikes and pay for the insurance, making the Purchaser as the beneficiary.
- iii) The Insurance related to Terms & Conditions of Contract will be as per INCOTERMS 2010.

9. Incidental services:

- 9.1. Subject to the stipulation, if any, in Schedule of Requirements (Section V) and the Technical Specification (Section VI), the Supplier shall be required to perform the following services.
- i) Installation and Demonstration of the goods
- ii) On Site Training of Purchaser's Staff.
- iii) Supplying required number of operation & maintenance manual for the goods
 - 9.2. Where the Supplier is required to perform any of the services at a Purchaser's Site, the Supplier shall ensure that after the performance of the services at the Purchaser's site is reinstated to the condition prevailing on the date on which the services in question commenced.
- 9.3. Upon installation at the Purchaser's site the Supplier shall ensure that it leaves the site in good and its original condition. The Supplier shall ensure that any necessary repairs are completed within 48 hours of completion of the installation and in accordance with Good industry practice. If the Supplier fails to comply with this clause, the Purchaser shall be entitled to organize for the necessary repairs to be carried out by a Third Party and the Supplier shall indemnify the Purchaser in respect of any costs reasonably incurred by it under this clause.

9.4. The Supplier will extend to the Purchaser the benefit of any guarantee or warranty which may have been given to the Supplier in respect of the Goods which it supplies.

10. Despatch Documents for Goods Imported from abroad:

- 10.1. The Supplier shall send all the relevant despatch documents well in time to the Purchaser to enable the Purchaser clear or receive (as the case may be) the goods in terms of the contract.
- 10.2. Within 24 hours of despatch, the Supplier shall notify the Purchaser, consignee, and others concerned if mentioned in the contract, the complete details of despatch and also supply the following documents/information to them by registered post / speed post (or as instructed in the contract):
- (i) Four copies of supplier's invoice showing contract number, goods description, quantity, unit price and total amount;
- (ii) Original negotiable clean on-board Bill of Lading/Airway bill, marked freight pre-paid and four copies of non-negotiable Bill of Lading/Airway bill;
- (iii) Four Copies of packing list identifying contents of each package;
- (iv) Insurance Certificate;
- (v) Manufacturer's/Supplier's warranty certificate;
- (vi) Manufacturer's own factory inspection report;
- (vii) Certificate of origin
- (viii) Name of Port of Loading;
- (ix) Name of Port of Discharge and
- (x) Expected date of arrival.

11. Warranty

- 11.1. The supplier warrants comprehensively that the goods supplied under the contract is/are new, unused and incorporate all recent/latest improvements in design and materials unless prescribed otherwise by the Purchaser in the contract. The supplier further warrants that the goods supplied under the contract shall have no defect arising from design, materials or workmanship or from any act or omission of the supplier that may develop under normal use of the supplied goods under the conditions prevailing in India.
- 11.2. The warranty shall remain valid for 02 years from the date of installation, commissioning and acceptance. If, Comprehensive Annual Maintenance Contract (CAMC) is required to be done as per Section B, it shall be for a period of 2+3=5 years for all the equipment after the goods or any portion thereof, as the case may be, have been delivered to the final destination and installed and commissioned at the final destination and accepted by the purchaser/consignee in terms of the contract. The supplier shall promptly repair or replace the defective goods or parts thereof, free of cost, at the ultimate destination. The supplier shall take over the replaced parts/goods after providing their replacements and no claim, whatsoever shall lie on the Purchaser for such replaced parts/goods thereafter on any account whatsoever.
- 11.3. If the supplier, having been notified, fails to rectify/replace the defect(s) promptly, the Purchaser may proceed to take such remedial action(s) as deemed fit by the purchaser, at the risk and expense of the supplier and without prejudice to other contractual rights and remedies, which the Purchaser may have against the supplier.
- 11.4. Supplier shall carry sufficient inventories at site to assure ex-stock supply of consumable spares for the goods so that the same are supplied to the Purchaser promptly on receipt of order from the purchaser.

- 11.5. The purchaser/consignee reserves the rights to enter into Comprehensive Annual Maintenance Contract between Consignee and the Supplier for the period as mentioned in Section B. Technical specification after the completion of warranty period.
- 11.6. The supplier and the CAMC provider shall ensure continued supply of the spare part for the machines and equipment supplied by them to the purchaser for **seven** years including warranty period.
- 11.7. An UPTIME warranty of 95% during the warranty should be provided. Down time above 5% per year will extend the warranty period by double the down time period

12. Prices

12.1. Prices to be charged by the Supplier for supply of goods in terms of the contract shall not vary from the corresponding prices quoted by the supplier in its Bid and incorporated in the contract.

13. Taxes, Duties and Octroi.

- 13.1. Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, levies etc. incurred until delivery of the contracted goods to the purchaser. Only statutory variations on finished product if stipulated in Contract shall be allowed to the extent of actual payment by the Supplier.
- 13.2. Octroi Duty, Local Duties& Terminal Taxes etc.:

Normally, goods to be supplied to government departments against government contracts are exempted from levy of town duty, octroi duty, terminal tax and other levies of local bodies. However, on some occasions, the local bodies (like town body, municipal body etc.) as per their regulations allow such exemptions only on production of certificate to this effect from the concerned government department. Keeping this in view, the supplier shall ensure that the stores to be supplied by the supplier against the contract placed by the Purchaser are exempted from levy of any such duty or tax and, wherever necessary, obtain the exemption certificate from the purchaser.

However, if a local body still insists upon payment of such local duties and taxes, the same should be paid by the supplier to the local body to avoid delay in supplies and possible demurrage/detention charges and obtain a receipt for the same. The supplier should forward the receipt obtained for such payment to the Purchaser to enable the Purchaser reimburse the supplier and take other necessary action in the matter.

14. Terms and Mode of Payment

14.1. Payment Terms

Payment shall be made subject to recoveries, if any, by way of liquidated damages or any other charges as per terms & conditions of contract in the following manner:

A) Payment for Domestic Goods or Goods of Foreign Origin located in India (Section IV(B). I).

Payment shall be made in Indian Rupees as specified in the contract in the following manner:

Hundred percent (100%) payment of the contract price subject to recoveries / liquidated damages/shortages etc., if any, shall be paid on receipt of goods in good condition (including installation & commissioning) and upon submission of the following documents:

(i) Supplier's invoice showing contract number, goods description, quantity, unit price and total amount;

- (ii) Inspection & Acceptance Certificate, as per Section VIII (C) in original issued by the authorized representative of the consignee;
- (iii) Packing list identifying contents of each package;

B) Payment for Imported Goods on DDP terms:

Payment for foreign currency portion shall be made in the currency as specified in the contract in the following manner:

a) On Shipment

Eighty Five (85)% of the net CIF/CIP/DDP price (CIF/CIP/DDP price less Indian Agency commission) of the goods despatched shall be paid through irrevocable, non-transferable Letter of Credit (LC) opened in favour of the Foreign Principal in a bank in his country and upon submission of documents specified hereunder:

- (i) Four copies of supplier's invoice showing contract number, goods description, quantity, unit price and total amount;
- (ii) Original negotiable clean on-board Bill of Lading/Airway Bill, marked freight prepaid and four copies of non-negotiable Bill of Lading/Airway Bill;
- (iii) Four Copies of Packing List identifying contents of each package;
- (iv) Manufacturer's warranty certificate;
- (v) Inspection certificate issued by the nominated inspection agency, if applicable as per contract;
- (vi) Manufacturer's own factory Inspection Report;
- (vii) Certificate of origin by the chamber of commerce of the concerned country;
- (viii) Insurance Certificate.

The above documents shall also be received by the Purchaser promptly before arrival of goods at the Port/Airport of arrival and, if not received, the Supplier will be responsible for any consequent expenses.

b) On Acceptance:

Balance Fifteen (15)% payment would be made against 'Final Inspection and Acceptance Certificate' of goods after installation & commissioning, issued by the consignee, through irrevocable, non-transferable Letter of Credit (LC) opened in favour of the Foreign Principal in a bank in his country, subject to recoveries, if any.

c) Payment of Indian Agency Commission:

Indian Agency Commission will be paid to the Foreign Principal's Indian Agent in the local currency for an amount in Indian Rupees indicated in the relevant Price Schedule (as per prevailing rate of exchange ruling on the date of Contract as on website of RBI.) and shall not be subject to further escalation / exchange variation. Payment shall be made in Indian Rupees to the Indian Agent after receipt of "Inspection and Acceptance Certificate' from the consignee.

C) Payment for Comprehensive Annual Maintenance Contract Charges (if awarded by SAI):

- i. The Purchaser/Consignee may enter into Comprehensive Maintenance Contract with the supplier at the rates as stipulated in the Contract. The payment of CAMC charges will be made on quarterly basis after satisfactory completion of said period, duly certified by the consignee. An UPTIME warranty of 95% during the CAMC should be provided. Down time above 5% per year will extend the warranty period and CAMC period by double the down time period. The Supplier will provide at-least quarterly pre-maintenance services in the year in addition to attending to the emergency breakdown calls during the CAMC period.
- ii. The Service Provider shall attend the complaint within 24 hours failing which penal provisions under the contract shall be invoked.
- iii. The supplier shall not claim any interest on payments under the contract.

- iv. Where there is a statutory requirement for tax deduction at source, such deduction towards income tax and other taxes as applicable will be made from the bills payable to the Supplier at rates as notified from time to time.
- v. The payment shall be made in INR only.
- vi. While claiming payment, the supplier is also to certify in the bill that the payment being claimed is strictly in terms of the contract and all the obligations on the part of supplier for claiming that payment has been fulfilled as required under the contract.
- vii. While claiming reimbursement of taxes etc. From the purchaser/consignee, as and if permitted under the contract, the supplier shall also certify that, in case it gets any refund out of such taxes and duties from the concerned authorities at a later date, if (the supplier) shall refund to the Purchaser/Consignee forthwith.
- viii. The supplier shall send its claim for payment in writing, when contractually due, along with relevant documents etc., duly signed with date, to the Purchaser.
- ix. All payments in Indian Rupee will be made through National Electronic Fund Transfer (NEFT)/RTGS systems as detailed in submitted GST Invoice
- 14.2. The Supplier shall not claim any interest on payments under the contract.
- 14.3. Where there is a statutory requirement for tax deduction at source, such deduction towards income tax and other taxes as applicable will be made from the bills payable to the Supplier at rates as notified from time to time.
- 14.4. Irrevocable & non transferable LC shall be opened by the Sports Authority of India. However, if the Supplier requests specifically to open confirmed LC, the extra charges would be borne by the supplier. If LC is required to be extended and/or amended for reasons not attributable to the Purchaser/consignee, the charges thereof shall be borne by the supplier. However, if the LC is amended to make LC as per Contract the charges thereof shall be borne by the purchaser.
- 14.5. The payment shall be made in the currency / currencies authorised in the contract.
- 14.6. The Supplier shall send its claim for payment in writing, when contractually due, along with relevant documents etc., duly signed with date, to the Purchaser.
- 14.7. All payments in Indian Rupee will be made through National Electronic Fund Transfer (NEFT)/RTGS systems as per the NEFT Mandate From attached as per Section-IV (E).
- 14.8. The Letter of Credit will be opened consignee/destination-wise if specifically desired by the supplier. The Letter of Credit charges will be borne by the purchaser as specified in clause 14.5 of the Bidding Document.

15. Delay in the supplier's performance.

- 15.1. The supplier shall deliver the goods and perform the services under the contract within the time schedule specified by the Purchaser as incorporated in the contract. The Supplier shall off load the goods as directed by the Purchaser.
- 15.2. In cases where Delivery Period is linked with date of opening of Letter of Credit, and in case the Letter of Credit is amended to make Letter of Credit as per contract, then in such cases the Delivery Period will be calculated from the date of amendment of Letter of Credit.
- 15.3. Subject to the provision of Force Majeure under GCC clause 19, any unexcused delay by the supplier in maintaining its contractual obligations towards delivery of goods and performance of services shall render the supplier liable to any or all of the following sanctions:
 - (i) Imposition of Liquidated Damages,
 - (ii) Forfeiture of its Performance Security and
 - (iii) Termination of the Contract for default.
- 15.4. If at any time during the currency of the contract, the Supplier encounters conditions hindering timely delivery of the goods and performance of services, the Supplier shall promptly inform the Purchaser in writing about the same and its likely duration and make a request to the Purchaser for extension of the delivery schedule accordingly. On

- receiving the supplier's communication, the Purchaser shall examine the situation as soon as possible and, at its discretion, may agree to extend the delivery schedule, with or without liquidated damages for completion of supplier's contractual obligations by issuing an amendment to the contract.
- 15.5. When the period of delivery is extended due to unexcused delay by the supplier, the amendment letter extending the delivery period shall, interalia contain the following conditions:
- (a) The Purchaser shall recover from the Supplier, under the provisions of the clause 16 of the General Conditions of Contract, liquidated damages on the goods and services, which the Supplier has failed to deliver within the delivery period stipulated in the contract.
- (b) That no increase in price on account of any ground, whatsoever, including any stipulation in the contract for increase in price on any other ground and, also including statutory increase in or fresh imposition of customs duty, excise duty, sales tax/CST/VAT/CENVAT, Service Tax and Works Contract Tax or on account of any other tax or duty which may be levied in respect of the goods and services specified in the contract, which takes place after the date of delivery stipulated in the contract shall be admissible on such of the said goods and services as are delivered and performed after the date of the delivery stipulated in the contract.
- (c) But nevertheless, the Purchaser shall be entitled to the benefit of any decrease in price on account of reduction in or remission of customs duty, excise duty, sales tax/CST/VAT/CENVAT, Service Tax and Works Contract Tax or any other duty or tax or levy or on account of any other grounds, which takes place after the expiry of the date of delivery stipulated in the contract.
 - 15.6. The Supplier shall not despatch the goods after expiry of the delivery period. The Supplier is required to apply to the Purchaser for extension of delivery period and obtain the same before despatch. In case the Supplier dispatches the goods without obtaining an extension, it would be doing so at its own risk and no claim for payment for such supply and / or any other expense related to such supply shall lie against the Purchaser.

16. Liquidated damages

16.1. Subject to the provision of Force Majeure under GCC clause 19, if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods or fails to perform the services within the time frame(s) incorporated in the contract, the Purchaser shall, without prejudice to other rights and remedies available to the Purchaser under the contract, deduct from the contract price, as liquidated damages, a sum equivalent to 0.5% per week of delay or part thereof on delayed supply of goods and/or services until actual delivery or performance subject to a maximum of 10% of the contract price.

17. Termination for default

- 17.1. The Purchaser, without prejudice to any other contractual rights and remedies available to it (the purchaser), may, by written notice of default sent to the supplier, terminate the contract in whole or in part, if the supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods or fails to perform any other contractual obligation(s) within the time period specified in the contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the Purchaser pursuant to GCC sub-clauses 15.3 and 15.4.
- 17.2. Unless otherwise instructed by the purchaser, the supplier shall continue to perform the contract to the extent not terminated.

18. Termination for insolvency

18.1. If the supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent, the Purchaser reserves the right to terminate the contract at any time, by serving written notice to the supplier

without any compensation, whatsoever, to the supplier, subject to further condition that such termination will not prejudice or affect the rights and remedies which have accrued and / or will accrue thereafter to the purchaser.

19. Force Majeure

- 19.1. Notwithstanding the provisions contained in GCC clauses 16, 17 and 18, the supplier shall not be liable for imposition of any such sanction so long the delay and/or failure of the supplier in fulfilling its obligations under the contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure.
- 19.2. For purposes of this clause, Force Majeure means an event beyond the control of the supplier and not involving the supplier's fault or negligence and which is not foreseeable and not brought about at the instance of , the party claiming to be affected by such event and which has caused the non performance or delay in performance. Such events may include, but are not restricted to, acts of the Purchaser either in its sovereign or contractual capacity, wars or revolutions, hostility, acts of public enemy, civil commotion, sabotage, fires, floods, explosions, epidemics, quarantine restrictions, strikes excluding by its employees, lockouts excluding by its management, and freight embargoes.
- 19.3. If a Force Majeure situation arises, the supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of such conditions and the cause thereof within twenty-one days of occurrence of such event. Unless otherwise directed by the Purchaser in writing, the supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the contract as far as reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the Force Majeure event.
- 19.4. If the performance in whole or in part or any obligation under this contract is prevented or delayed by any reason of Force Majeure for a period exceeding sixty days, either party may at its option terminate the contract without any financial repercussion on either side.
- 19.5. In case due to a Force Majeure event the Purchaser is unable to fulfil its contractual commitment and responsibility, the Purchaser will notify the supplier accordingly and subsequent actions taken on similar lines described in above sub-paragraphs.

20. Termination for convenience

- 20.1. The Purchaser reserves the right to terminate the contract, in whole or in part for its (purchaser's) convenience, by serving written notice on the supplier at any time during the currency of the contract. The notice shall specify that the termination is for the convenience of the purchaser. The notice shall also indicate interalia, the extent to which the supplier's performance under the contract is terminated, and the date with effect from which such termination will become effective.
- 20.2. The goods and services which are complete and ready in terms of the contract for delivery and performance within thirty days after the supplier's receipt of the notice of termination shall be accepted by the Purchaser following the contract terms, conditions and prices. For the remaining goods and services, the Purchaser may decide:
- a) To get any portion of the balance completed and delivered at the contract terms, conditions and prices; and / or
- b) To cancel the remaining portion of the goods and services and compensate the supplier by paying an agreed amount for the cost incurred by the supplier towards the remaining portion of the goods and services.

21. Fall Clause

21.1. The Supplier undertakes that he has not supplied/is not supplying similar products/system or sub-systems to any department of Govt. of India i.e. Central Government/State Government, Statutory Undertakings of Central/State Governments/Local Bodies etc. and as well as to private purchaser, domestic or foreign at a price lower than that offered in the present bid.

21.2. If it is found at any stage that similar product/systems or sub systems was supplied by the Supplier to any of the above Organizations as well as to private purchaser, domestic or foreign, at a lower price, then that very price, with due allowance for elapsed time, will be applicable to the present case and the difference in the cost would be refunded by the Supplier to the Purchaser, if the contract has already been concluded.

22. Withholding and lien in respect of sums claimed

22.1. Whenever any claim or claims for payment of a sum of money arises out of or under the contract against the Contractor, the Purchaser shall be entitled to withhold and also have a lien to retain such sum or sums in whole or in part from the security, if any, deposited by the Contractor and for the purpose aforesaid, the Purchase shall be entitled to withhold the said cash security deposit or the security, if any, furnished as the case may be and also have a lien over the same pending finalization or adjudication of any such claim. In the event of the security being insufficient to cover the claimed amount or amounts or if no security has been taken from the Contractor, the Purchaser shall be entitled to withhold and have lien to retain to the extent of the such claimed amount or amounts referred to supra, from any sum or sums found payable or which at any time thereafter may become payable to the Supplier under the same contract or any other contract with the Purchaser or the Government, pending finalization or adjudication of any such claim and that The Contractor shall have no claim for interest or damages whatsoever on this account or on any other ground in respect of any sum of money withheld or retained under this clause and duly notified as such to the Contractor.

23. Resolution of disputes

- 23.1. All disputes or differences arising out of or in connection with the present contract/RFP including the one connected with the validity of the present contract or any part thereof, should be settled by bilateral discussions. THE PURCHASER and the Successful bidder shall make every effort to amicably resolve by direct informal negotiation/discussion, regarding any disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the Contract.
- 23.2. If the parties fail to amicably resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation within 30 (thirty) days of its occurrence, then, either THE PURCHASER, New Delhi or the Successful Bidder may give a notice to the other party of the intention to commence arbitration, as hereinafter provided. The applicable arbitration procedure will be as per the Arbitration and Conciliation Act, 1996, as amended, the rules thereunder and any statutory modifications or re-enactments thereof. In the case of a dispute or difference arising between THE PURCHASER and a Successful Bidder relating to any matter arising out of or connected with the contract, such dispute or difference shall be referred to a Sole Arbitrator, who shall be appointed by the Parties by mutual consent, failing which each party shall appoint one Arbitrator each and together the two Arbitrators shall appoint an umpire. The award passed in arbitration shall be final and binding on the parties to the Contract. The fees and the procedure of the Arbitration proceeding shall be in accordance with the prevailing policies of THE PURCHASER.
- 23.3. Venue of Arbitration: The Sole Arbitrator shall have its seat in New Delhi.
- 23.4. The Arbitration proceedings will be in English Language.
- 23.5. Each party shall bear its own cost of preparing and presenting its case. The cost of Arbitration including the fees and expenses shall be shared equally by the parties, unless otherwise awarded by the sole arbitrator.

- 23.6. The parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under this contract during the pendency of the Arbitration proceedings except in so far as such obligations are the subject matter of THE PURCHASER's Arbitration proceedings.
- 23.7. All matters connected with this shall be governed by the Indian law both substantive and procedural, for the time being in force and shall be subject to the exclusive jurisdiction of the High Court at New Delhi

24. Applicable Law

24.1. The contract shall be governed by and interpreted in accordance with the laws of India for the time being in force.

25. Assignment

25.1. The supplier shall not assign, either in whole or in part, its contractual duties, responsibilities and obligation to perform the contract, except with the Purchaser's prior written permission.

$\begin{array}{c} \textbf{SECTION-VIII (A)-(I)-CONTRACT AGREEMENT} \\ \underline{\textbf{CONTRACT FORM FOR SUPPLY}} \end{array}$

SPORTS AUTHORITY OF INDIA, ES DIVISION, JAWAHARLAL NEHRU STADIUM COMPLEX, GATE NO. 10, LODHI ROAD, NEW DELHI-110003.

Cont	ract No	dated					
This	is in contin	uation to this office's N	otification of Aw	ard No_	dated	-	
1.	Name & a	ddress of the Supplier: _					
2.	Purchaser No	's Bidding Document N	o dated_ _ (if any), issued	by the pu	and subsequent archaser.	Amendmen	t
3.	Supplier's Noin connect	Bid No dated tion with this Bid.	dated (if any), exchan	and ged betw	subsequent commune supplier and the supp	nunication(s the Purchase) r
4.	documents	on to this Contract Forms s mentioned under parage rued as integral part of the	raphs 2 and 3 above				
5 S o	(ii) S (iii) T (iv) B (v) P (vi) M (vii) P	General Conditions of Controchedule of Requirements; Cechnical Specifications; Bid Form furnished by the strice Schedule(s) furnished Manufacturers' Authorisation of Authorisations, estimated to the strict of the	upplier; by the supplier in it on Form (if applicab Award	le for this	,	produced bel	ow for
	me terms, c ady referenc	conditions, stipulations e ce:	tc. out of the abo	ve-reterr	ed documents are rep	roduced bel	ow for
(i) are a	Brief par s under:	rticulars of the goods a	nd services which	shall be	e supplied/ provided	by the supp	olier
	Schedul e No.	Brief description of goods	Accounting unit	Unit Pric e	Quantity to be supplied	Total price	Terms of delivery
Ληνιο	other addition	al services (if applicable) a	nd cost thereof:				
-	value (in figu Delivery s	ire) (In wor					
(iv) (v) (vi)	Consignee Warranty Payment t	e: Period:					
				For a	(Signature, name e purchaser's author and on behalf of Direct Sports Author	rised official ctor Genera ority of Indi) ll a
				Signatur	Received and accepted are with date, name and		_
			for and on behalf	[Nan	ne & address of the ma (Seal of	the supplier)
				Da Pla	ate: ace:		_

SECTION – VIII (A)- (II)- CONTRACT AGREEMENT SPORTS AUTHORITY OFINDIA

Annual CMC No			dated				
Between	Between(Name and Address			of Purch	aser)		
And	(Name and A	Address of the S	Supplier)				
	ontract No. dated ssioning, handing ov						pply, installation, goods)
In conti	nuation to the above	referred contract	ct				
The Cor	ntract of Annual Con	nprehensive Ma	intenance	is hereby	conclude	d as under:	
1	2	3		4		5	6
Schedule No.	Brief Description of Goods	Quantity (Nos.)	Main Contr Each	orehensiv tenance ract C	ost for Year		Total Ann Comprehensive Maintenance Contract Cost for Years* {3 X 4a+4b+4c)+ (in Rupees.)
			1st	2 nd	3rd		
			A	В	С		
b) c)	The CAMC shall confrom (date of expiry of CAMC) The cost of Annual preventive maintenant labour and spares, an ext contained in the about the cost of the cost of Annual preventive maintenant labour and spares, and the contained in the about the cost of Annual preventive maintenant labour and spares, and the cost of	mmence from the of expiry of war and consider and onsite after satisfactory we referred contributions warrant	he date of or rranty) and we Mainten maintenancy y completi- tract on year	expiry of will exponence Coce in case on of waarly basis	Fall obligation on tract (Contract (Contract) per seriod on 24	AMC) which out or other coriod may be oblete equipment (hrs) x 7 (days)	arranty i.e. _(date of includes omplaints, quoted foryears as nt. ays) x 365
	During CAMC Perimaintenance incluservice/technical/operecommended in the from the date of the the goods.	od, the supplieding testing erational manual manufacturer'	r shall vis and cal al. The su s manual,	it at each libration applier sl but at lea	h consigne as per nall visit o	ee's site for per the man each consign 3 months con	preventive ufacture's ee site as mmencing
f)	All software updates	s should be prov	vided free o	of cost du	aring CAN	IC.	
g)	The bank guarantee	e valid till		[(fill	the date) 2	2 months after	r expiry of

	entire CAMC period] for an amount of Rs[(fill amount) equivalent to 3 % of the CAMC cost of the equipment as per contract] shall be furnished in the prescribed format given in Sectionof the TE document, along with the signed copy of Annual CAMC within a period of 15 (fifteen) days of issue of Annual CAMC failing which the proceeds of performance security shall be payable to the purchaser.
h)	If there is any lapse in the performance of the CAMC as per contract, a penalty of 1% of the amount of CAMC per incidence subject to a maximum of 5 incidents shall be imposed, failing which the purchases/consignee reserves the right to terminate the contract
i)	Payment terms: The payment of Annual CAMC will be made against the bills raised to the consignee by the supplier on quarterly basis after satisfactory completion of said period, duly certified by the HOD concerned. The payment will be made in Indian Rupees.
	(Signature, name and address of the Purchaser) For and on behalf of Sports Authority of India
Receive	ed and accepted this contract
supplie on beha For and	ure, name and address of the r's executive Duly authorised to sign alf of the supplier) l on behalf of and address of the supplier)
(Seal of the supplie Date: Place:	

SECTION – VIII- (B)-BANK GUARANTEE FORM FOR PERFORMANCE SECURITY

То	
·	
WHEREAS	dated for WHEREAS it has been stipulated by you guarantee from a scheduled commercial rity for compliance with its obligations in
NOW THEREFORE we hereby affirm that we are guarantors supplier, up to a total of (Amour and we undertake to pay you, upon your first written demand de the contract and without cavil or argument, any sum or sums wit aforesaid, without your needing to prove or to show grounds specified therein.	nt of the guarantee in words and figures), eclaring the supplier to be in default under thin the limits of (amount of guarantee) as
We hereby waive the necessity of your demanding the said del with the demand.	bt from the supplier before presenting us
We further agree that no change or addition to or other modifice performed there under or of any of the contract documents whe supplier shall in any way release us from any liability under this any such change, addition or modification.	nich may be made between you and the
This guarantee shall be valid up to days beyond the date	of expiry of contract period as per RFP.
(Signature with date	e of the authorized officer of the Bank)
	Name and designation of the officer
Seal, name & addres	s of the Bank and address of the Branch

SECTION – VIII- (C) - INSPECTION & ACCEPTANCE CERTIFICATE

Certified that the following store(s) has/ have been received in full & good condition as per the contract specifications and terms & conditions of contract. The equipment has been installed and commissioned and onsite training for operation of equipment has been provided by the supplier free of cost wherever applicable:

1)	Contract No. & Date			:			
2)	Supplier's Name & Address			:			
3)	Consignee			:			
4)	Description of the items suppli	ied		:			
5)	Quantity Supplied & Received	l		:			
5)	Date of Receipt by the Consign	y the Consignee		:			
7)	Damages/Shortages/Recoverie	es		:			
3)	Remarks, if any		:			_	
9)	Ledger Entry Details (Including Page No.)			:			
	()	()	()	
			Signat	ures of Inspe	ction & Accep	tance Committee Men	nbers
					Counter sig	gned by Head of the C	entre
					Date:		
						Place:	
						(Sool	`

SECTION - VIII- (D) - Format for MII declaration

(should be from the statutory auditor or cost auditor of the company (in the case of companies) or from a practising cost accountant or practising chartered accountant (in respect of suppliers other than companies) giving the percentage of local content)

1 . In line with Government Public Procurement Order No. P-45021/2017 its amendments, we hereby certify that we M/s	` ,
item having local content of% (excluding Net Dome Insurance, Installation, Commissioning, Training and after sales service defined in above orders for the material against Tender/Bid No	estic Indirect Taxes, Transportation, support like AMC/CMC etc.) as
Details of location at which local value addition will be made as follows	3:
3. We also understand, false declaration will be breach of the code of interesting the General Financial Rules for which a bidder or its successors can be calculated in the General Financial Rules along with such other actions	debarred for up to two years as per
Thanking You	
(Signature, name and designation of the authorized signatory)	
(Name and seal of the Bidder)	

SECTION – VIII- (E) - Format for Self Declaration regarding Restriction under Rule 144 (XI) of GFR 2017 (Land Border Sharing) (to be printed in letter head)

DECLARATION BY AUTHORISED SIGN	ATORY OF THE FIRM	
I, the undersigned,		
bidder entity), that:		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
1) I have read the Order (Public Procurent memorandum (OM) No. F.18/37/2020-PP and OM No. F.7/10/2021-PPD dated 08.0 subject of Restrictions under Rule 144 (xi restrictions on procurement from a bidder all the provisions of the Order.	PD Dt:08.02.2021, OM NO. F.12/1/2021-F 06.2021 and OM No.F.7/10/2021-PPD da) of the General Financial Rules (GFRs),	PPD (Pt) dated 02.03.202° ated 23.02.2023 on the 2017 regarding
2) I certify that M/s or, is from such a country (strike out which Authority. I hereby certify that this SUPPL considered. [Where applicable, evidence	hever is not applicable), has been registe IER fulfils all requirements in this regard	ered with the Competent and is eligible to be
3) I understand that the submission of inc	ne of bidder entity) is found to be false, the	his would be a ground for
debarment and further legal action in according No.F.7/10/2021-PPD dated 23.02.202		ocurement Policy Division
AUTHORISED SIGNATURE: DATE:		
Seal / Stamp of Bidder		

SECTION – VIII- (F) - INSTRUCTIONS FOR ONLINE BID SUBMISSION

1. The Bidders are required to submit soft copies of their bids electronically on the CPP Portal, using valid Digital Signature Certificates. The instructions given below are meant to assist the Bidders in registering on the CPP Portal, prepare their bids in accordance with the requirements and submitting their bids online on the CPP Portal.

More information useful for submitting online bids on the CPP Portal may be obtained at: https://eprocure.gov.in//eprocure/app .

2. REGISTRATION

- (i). Bidders are required to enrol on the e-Procurement module of the Central Public Procurement Portal (URL: https://eprocure.gov.in//eprocure/app) by clicking on the link "Online bidder Enrolment" on the CPP Portal which is free of charge.
- (ii). As part of the enrolment process, the Bidders will be required to choose a unique username and assign a password for their accounts.
- (iii). Bidders are advised to register their valid e-mail address and mobile numbers as part of the registration process. These would be used for any communication from the CPP Portal.
- (iv). Upon enrolment, the Bidders will be required to register their valid Digital Signature Certificate (Class II or Class III Certificates with signing key usage) issued by any Certifying Authority recognized by CCA India (e.g.Sify/TCS/nCode/eMudhra etc.), with their profile.
- (v). Only one valid DSC should be registered by a Bidder. Please note that the Bidders are responsible to ensure that they do not lend their DSC's to others which may lead to misuse.
- (vi). Bidder then logs in to the site through the secured log-in by entering their user ID / password and the password of the DSC / e-Token.

3. SEARCHING FOR TENDER DOCUMENTS

- (i). Various search options built in the CPP Portal, to facilitate bidders to search active tenders by several parameters. These parameters could include Tender ID, Organization Name, Location, Date, Value, etc. There is also an option of advanced search for tenders, wherein the bidders may combine a number of search parameters such as Organization Name, Form of Contract, Location, Date, Other keywords etc. to search for a tender published on the CPP Portal.
- (ii) Once the bidders have selected the tenders they are interested in, they may download the required documents / tender schedules. These tenders can be moved to the respective 'My Tenders' folder. This would enable the CPP Portal to intimate the bidders through SMS / e-mail in case there is any corrigendum issued to the tender document.
- (iii) The bidder should make a note of the unique Tender ID assigned to each tender, in case they want to obtain any clarification / help from the helpdesk.

4. PREPARATION OF BIDS

(i) Bidder should take into account corrigendum/amendment/modification published on the tender document before submitting their bids.

- (ii) Please go through the tender advertisement and the tender document carefully to understand the documents required to be submitted as part of the bid. Please note the number of covers in which the bid documents have to be submitted, the number of documents including the names and content of each of the document that need to be submitted. Any deviations from these may lead to rejection of the bid.
- (iii) Bidder, in advance, should get ready the bid documents to be submitted as indicated in the tender document / schedule and generally, they can be in PDF / XLS / RAR / DWF/JPG formats. Bid documents may be scanned with 100 dpi with black and white option which helps in reducing size of the scanned document.
- (iv) To avoid the time and effort required in uploading the same set of standard documents which are required to be submitted as a part of every bid, a provision of uploading such standard documents (e.g. PAN card copy, annual reports, auditor certificates etc.) has been provided the bidders. Bidders can use "My Space" or "Other Important Documents" area available to them to upload such documents. These documents may be directly submitted from the "My Space" area while submitting a bid and need not be uploaded again and again. This will lead to a reduction in the time required for bid submission process.

5. SUBMISSION OF BIDS

- (i) Bidder should log into the site well in advance for bid submission so that they can upload the bid in time i.e. on or before the bid submission time. Bidder will be responsible for any delay due to other issues.
- (ii) The Bidder has to digitally sign and upload the required bid documents one by one as indicate in the tender document.
- (iii) Bidder has to select the payment option as "offline" to pay the tender fee / EMD as applicable and enter details of the instrument.
- (iv) Bidder should prepare the Bid Security as per the instruction specified in the tender document. The original should be posted/couriered/given in person to the concerned official latest by the last date of bid submission or as specified in the tender documents. The details of the DD/any other accepted instrument, physically sent, should tally with the details available in the scanned copy and the data entered during bid submission time. Otherwise the uploaded bid will be rejected.
- (v) The server time (which is displayed on the bidders' dashboard) will be considered as the standard time for referencing the deadlines for submission on the bids by the bidders, opening of bids etc. The Bidders should follow this time during bid submission.
- (vi) All the documents being submitted by the bidders would be encrypted using PKI encryption techniques to ensure the secrecy of the data. The data entered cannot be viewed by unauthorized persons until the time of bid opening. The confidentiality of the bids is maintained using the secured Socket Layer 128-bit encryption technology. Data storage encryption of sensitive fields is done. Any bid document that is uploaded to the server is subjected to symmetric encryption using a system generated symmetric key. Further this key is subjected to asymmetric encryption using buyers/bid openers public keys. Overall, the uploaded tender documents become readable only after the tender opening by the authorized bid openers.
- (vii) The uploaded tender documents become readable only after the tender opening by the authorized bid openers.

- (viii) Upon the successful and timely submission of bids (i.e. after Clicking "Freeze Bid Submission" in the portal), the portal will give a successful bid submission message &a bid summary will be displayed with bid no. and the date & time of submission of the bid with all other relevant details.
- (ix) The bid summary has to be printed and kept as an acknowledgement of the submission of the bid. This acknowledgement may be used as an entry pass for any bid opening meetings.

6. ASSISTANCE TO BIDDERS

- (i) Any query relating to the tender document and the terms and conditions contained therein should be addressed to the Tender Inviting Authority for a tender or the relevant contact person indicated in the tender.
- (ii) Any query relating to the process of online bid submission or queries relating to CPP Portal in general may be directed to the 24x7 CPP Portal Helpdesk. The Contact number for the helpdesk is 0120-4001 002; 0120-4001 005 and 0120-6277 787

Consignee Address (Goods/Equipment to be delivered)

Address

Administrator,
Dr. Karni Singh Shooting Ranges,
Tughlakabad,
New Delhi-110 062.

E-mail: drkssr.sai@gmail.com